Generation One

- 1. **Patrick Barry** #10192. He married Esther Johnson #10193.
 - Children:
 - 2. i. James Henry Barry #6289 b. 10-Feb-1821.
 - 3. ii. Charlotte Barry #10194 b. 27-Nov-1822.
 - 4. iii. George W. Barry #10195 b. 1831.

Generation Two

2. **James Henry Barry** #6289, b. 10-Feb-1821, d. 26-Dec-1901, buried in Dayton Corners Cemetery, Richland County, WI. He married Sylvia Ann Woodman #6290, 1841, b. 11-Jul-1819 in New York, d. 20-Jul-1899 in Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Dayton Corners Cemetery, Richland County, WI.

Children:

- 5. i. Charles Albert Barry #10200 b. 12-Apr-1843.
- 6. ii. James Henry Barry #2628 b. 6-Feb-1845.
- 7. iii. Cynthia Ann Barry #6294 b. 7-May-1848.
- 8. iv. Sarah J. Barry #10204 b. 17-Mar-1849.
- 9. v. George Washington Barry #10202 b. 14-Jun-1851.
- 10. vi. William D. Barry #10206 b. 15-Apr-1852.
- 11. vii. Samuel Phillip Barry #10208 b. 25-Nov-1855.
- 12. viii. Anna May Barry #3026 b. 10-Oct-1858.
- 13. ix. Robert W. Barry #10210 b. 16-Dec-1860.
- 3. **Charlotte Barry** #10194, b. 27-Nov-1822, d. 17-Oct-1886, buried in Dayton Corners Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin. She married (1) Lorenzo Woodman #10197, 11-Sep-1842, buried in Dayton Corners Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin. She married (2) John Miller #10198. She married (3) Gideon Page #10199.
- 4. **George W. Barry** #10195, b. 1831, d. 7-Jan-1887, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. He married Mahala E. Lawton #10196, 4-Jul-1854 in New York, b. 5-Jan-1836, d. 1913, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin.

Children:

- 14. i. Wilbur G. Barry #10215 b. July/1878.
- 15. ii. Ida May Barry #10236 b. 16-Nov-1868.
- 16. iii. Evaline Marie "Eva" Barry #10249 b. 2-Aug-1864.
- 17. iv. Frederick C. "Fred" Barry #10254 b. 1-Oct-1872.
- 18. v. Lillian Adell Barry #10255 b. 12-Jul-1861.

Generation Three

- 5. Charles Albert Barry #10200, b. 12-Apr-1843 in Jefferson, New York, d. 13-Mar-1932 in Kingston, Frontenac, Ontario, Canada, buried in Wolfe Island, Frontenac County, Ontario, Canada. Notes: Kingston Whig Standard March 18, 1932 page 6
 - C. A. BARRY The funeral of the late C. A. Barry who died at the home of his daughter, Mrs. Snider, Kingston, on Monday, took place on Wednesday afternoon at one o'clock from the home of his daughter, Mrs. R. H. Burke, Wolfe Island, to Christ Church, Wolfe Island where funeral services were conducted by Rev. R.
 - H. Braman. The funeral was quite largely attended. The late Mr. Barry was a farmer at the foot of the Island for a great many years and was know throughout the township. He was in his ninetieth year. Surviving him besides his aged wife are one son and six daughters, George of Wolfe Island, Mrs. Buck, Mrs. Brash and

Mrs. Snider of Kingston, and Mrs. Johnson, Mrs. Harold Burke and Mrs. Robert Burke of Wolfe Island.

Kingston Whig Standard March 23, 1932 page 3 "CHARLES ALBERT BARRY The funeral of the late Charles Albert Barry took place on Wednesday afternoon last from the home of his daughter, Mrs. Robert Burke, Wolfe Island, to Christ Church where funeral service was conducted by Rev. Mr. Brahman. The funeral sermon based on the text: Eccl. 12 Chapter, verse 1, "Remember thy Creator in the days of thy youth" might well be applied to the deceased as he had remembered his in his youth and even unto the end. The hymns rendered by the choir were favourites of the deceased, "Nearer My God to Thee," "Jesus, Lover of My Soul," and "Safe in the Arms of Jesus." The pallbearers were George Woodman, Buford Henderson, Leslie L. King, Richard Barry, William Kiell, Leslie Henderson. Interment will take place in Christ Church cemetery in the family plot. The late Charles Albert Barry was one of the oldest and best known residents of Wolfe Island. He died a week ago Monday at the home of his daughter, Mrs. Ruth Snyder, in this city, at the age of eighty-nine years. He was born in Jefferson County, N.Y., and came to the Island with his parents when he only five years old, living there constantly until about a year ago when he moved to the city and was with his daughter. He was a firm believer of the Anglican faith and a faithful and devoted worker in his church where he acted as warden and also delegate to the Synod for many years. He is survived by his widow, six daughters and one son, Mrs. S. D. Buck of Philadelphia, Mrs. William Besh of Adams, N.Y., Mrs. F.C. Johnson of Guelph, Mrs R.R. Snyder of Kingston, Mrs. G.H.Burke, Mrs. Robert Burke, and his only son, George A. Barry, all of Wolfe Island, also one brother, Robert Barry of Richmond Centre, Wis. He married Mary Ann Anderson #10201, 1870, b. 17-Jan-1845 in Prince Edward, Ontario, Canada, d. 28-Oct-1917 in Wolfe Island, Frontenac, Ontario, Canada, buried in Wolfe Island, Frontenac County, Ontario, Canada. Mary: Notes: Daughter of John Anderson and Mary Mitchell and beloved wife of Charles Albert Barry. From Irene Dixon Bamfords diary funeral was on Oct 30,1917 but few attended because of bad weather

017547, BARRY, Mary Ann, female, 72, housewife, married, died Oct 28, 1917 Wolfe Island, born Prince Edward county, buried Wolfe Island, parents John Anderson and Mary Michel, cause of death heart failure, Dr Bird physician, C A Barry Wolfe Island informant, Jan 21, 1918.

6. **James Henry Barry** #2628, b. 6-Feb-1845, d. 17-May-1903, buried in Dayton Corners Cemetery, Richland County, WI. He married Elizabeth M. Wheaton #3039, 15-Jun-1867 in Richland County, Wisconsin, b. 2-Oct-1848 (daughter of John P. Wheaton #28 and Aceneth "Cena" Gravatt #29), d. 25-Nov-1903, buried in Dayton Corners Cemetery, Richland County, WI. Elizabeth: Notes:.

Children:

- 19. i. George William Barry #1106 b. 20-Dec-1871.
- 20. ii. John H. Barry #10228 b. 25-May-1874.
- 21. iii. Vinnie Agnes Barry #10230 b. 1-Jul-1883.
- 22. iv. Francis E. Barry #3256 b. 3-Oct-1885.
- 23. v. Arthur Earl Barry #4649 b. 11-May-1891.
- 7. **Cynthia Ann Barry** #6294, b. 7-May-1848 in New York, d. 4-Jan-1932 in Dayton Corners, Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Dayton Corners Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Notes: Republican Observer January 7, 1932 Obituary "Mrs. Joseph Hofius, of the town of Dayton, passed away on January 4th at her home. Mrs. Hofius had reached the age of 83 years, 7 months and 27 days. Surviving her are her husband, one daughter and two grandchildren. Funeral services will be held this Wednesday afternoon from the Dayton Corners church and the remains will be laid to rest in the adjoining cemetery."

Republican Observer January 14, 1932 Obituary "OBITUARY-HOFIUS Cynthia A. Barry, daughter of James and Sylvia Ann Barry, was born on May 11, 1848, in New York state. She passed away January 4, 1932, at the age of 83 years, 7 months and 14 days. She came to Wisconsin in 1868, her parents living here at that time. On October 3, 1872, she was married to J. W. Hofius and to this union was born one daughter, Sylvia. She

leaves to mourn her departure her husband, one daughter, Mrs. Sylvia Smart, two grandsons, George and Joseph Smart, of Richland Center; three brothers, Albert, of Ontario, Canada; Robert and Samuel and one sister, Mrs. Sarah Davis, of Richland Center; and a host of other relatives and friends. Melvin H. Gander officiated at the funeral services held Wednesday, January 6, at the Dayton Corners church." She married Joseph Wellington Hofius #6293, 3-Oct-1872, b. 13-Dec-1854 in Mercer County, Pennsylvania (son of James Hofius #6288 and Eliza Jane Wheaton #6287), d. 25-Sep-1940 in Dayton Corners, Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Dayton Corners Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Joseph: Notes: Republican Observer October 3, 1940 Obituary "Obituary - Joseph Wellington Hofius was born December 13, 1854, in Mercer county, Pennsylvania, and departed this life September 26, 1940, at the age of 85 years, 9 months and 12 days. When he was one year of age he moved with his parents James and Eliza Hofius to Dubuque, Iowa. He became one of our early pioneer settlers when at the age of three his parents moved to Dayton township and settled on the farm where he spent his entire life. He was united in marriage October 3, 1872, to Miss Cynthia Barry and to this union was born one child, Mrs. Sylvia Smart of Richland Center. Mrs. Hofius preceded her husband in death having passed away January 4, 1932. Mr. Hofius had nine brothers and sisters all of whom preceded him in death except Mrs. Ida Langhoff of Mason City, Iowa, and Mrs. Effie Kite of Byrds Creek. Besides his daughter and sisters he leaves to mourn his death two grandchildren, George Smart of Blue River, Joseph Smart of Richland Center, and one great grandchild, June Smart of Blue River. Mr. Hofius was ever ready to assist relatives, neighbors and friends. He served 40 years as a member of the school board and 21 years as a member of the county board. Thirty-five years ago he became a member of the Methodist church but has been unable to leave his home for the past several years. In his death his family loses a dutiful father and brother and the community a most worthy and much beloved citizen. Funeral services were held at the Dayton Corners M. E. church Saturday, September 28th at two o'clock in the afternoon and interment made in that cemetery, the Rev. T. S. Beavin officiating. Out of town relatives who came to the funeral were Mrs. Joe Barry and son Joe Jr., of St. Louis, Missouri; Sam Langhoff of Mason City, Iowa; Mr. and Mrs. Ade Barry of Chicago, and Mr. and Mrs. Thomas George of Madison."

Republican Observer October 3, 1940 Obituary "Prominent Dayton Resident Dies - Joseph Hofius, one of the oldest and best known residents of the town of Dayton died at his home at Dayton Corners Thursday morning of last week. His death came without warning some time after retiring Wednesday night. Mr. Hofius would have been 86 years of age had he lived until December 3rd. He was born in the state of Pennsylvania and came to the town of Dayton and to the farm on which he died in 1857 and lived continuously on the same place for 83 years. He became a successful farmer and grew in esteem among his neighbors until he held many positions of trust. He represented his township on the county board for 21 years and was a member of the school board of his district for 40 years. Among the incidents of interest which Mr. Hofius was able to relate was that he served as juror at the first court case conducted in the present court house in Richland Center.

He is survived by one daughter Mrs. Sylvia Smart who resides on the home farm, and by two grandsons Joe Smart who lives with his mother, and George Hoflus who resides at Excelsior. Funeral services were held at the Dayton Corners church Saturday afternoon and burial was made in the cemetery at that place."

- 24. i. Sylvia Jane Hofius #6320 b. 7-Sep-1875.
- 8. Sarah J. Barry #10204, b. 17-Mar-1849 in Lewis County, New York, d. 8-Feb-1938 in Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Dayton Corners Cemetery, Richland County, WI. Notes: Republican Observer February 10, 1938 Obituary "Mrs. Sarah Davis Mrs. Sarah Davis died Tuesday, February 8th, at her home in the Second ward after an illness of three weeks. Mrs. Davis fell and injured her hip and from this shock she never recovered. Mrs. Davis was born in Lewis county, New York, on March 17th, 1849, and her maiden name was Sarah Barry. She lived in Canada for a time but at the age of sixteen the family moved to Richland county. On October, 1867, she was married to William O. Davis and they made their home on a farm in the county until about forty years ago when they came to Richland Center to live. Mr. Davis passed away some thirty years ago. Samuel and Robert Barry, brothers, and John, George, Arthur and Frank Barry, of the city, and William

Sigrist, of Madison, nephews, are left to mourn the death of Mrs. Davis. Funeral services will be held Friday from the Baptist church of which Mrs. Davis had been a member for many years, with her pastor, Rev. C. Alex Jones, conducting the services. Burial will be made in the Dayton Corners cemetery."

Republican Observer February 10, 1938 - Obituary "Several from this community attended the funeral of Mrs. Sarah Davis in Richland Center Friday afternoon. Burial was made in the Dayton Corners cemetery." . She married Willam A. Davis #10205, 23-Oct-1866 in Richland County, Wisconsin, b. 1834, d. 27-Nov-1912 in Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Dayton Corners Cemetery, Richland County, WI.

- 9. George Washington Barry #10202, b. 14-Jun-1851 in New York, d. 29-Dec-1912 in Grey Eagle, Todd County, Minnesota, buried in Grey Eagle, Todd County, Minnesota. He married Margaret Melinda Karnes #10203, 12-25-1873 in Richland County, Wisconsin, b. 2-Jun-1855 in Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 20-Nov-1943 in Grey Eagle, Todd County, Minnesota, buried in Grey Eagle, Todd County, Minnesota. Margaret: Notes: Republican Observer December 2, 1943 Obituary "Death Calls Former Resident of County Mrs. Margaret Barry, former resident of Richland county, died at Grey Eagle, Minnesota, on Saturday, Nov. 20th after a long illness. Mrs. Barry, whose maiden name was Karnes, was 88 years of age, born in Richland county June 2, 1855, and on December 25, 1873, was united in marriage to George Barry of the town of Dayton. They moved to Grey Eagle in 1882 where Mr. Barry passed away in 1912. Mrs. Barry is survived by her children and brothers and sisters. Funeral services were held at Grey Eagle."
 - Children:
 - 25. i. Allen Washington Barry #10213 b. 25-Jan-1878.
 - 26. ii. Lillian Samantha Barry #10241 b. 2-Feb-1875.
 - 27. iii. Clark James Barry #10243 b. 16-Feb-1881.
 - 28. iv. William George Barry #10244 b. 7-Apr-1885.
 - 29. v. Burton Elmer Barry #10245 b. 4-Aug-1886.
 - 30. vi. Rena Melinda Barry #10246 b. 8-Apr-1890.
 - 31. vii. Chester Daniel Barry #10247 b. 5-May-1893.
 - 32. viii. Clarence Floyd Barry #10248 b. 2-Dec-1896.
- 10. **William D. Barry** #10206, b. 15-Apr-1852, d. 3-Sep-1883, buried in Dayton Corners Cemetery, Richland County, WI. He married Lydia Susan Adams #10207, 24-Dec-1878 in Richland County, Wisconsin. *Children:*
 - 33. i. Joseph A. Barry #10219 b. Nov/1880.
 - 34. ii. Sylvia E. Barry #10260 b. 1882.
- 11. Samuel Phillip Barry #10208, b. 25-Nov-1855, d. 20-May-1943, buried in Dayton Corners Cemetery, Richland County, WI. Notes: Republican Observer May 27, 1943 Obituary "Samuel Barry Long Time Resident Dies in Madison Samuel Phillip Barry, a resident of this city for many years, passed away in Madison May 20th at the age of 87 years, 5 months and 25 days. Ho was a native of the state of New York and came to Richland county in his youth. The greater share of his life was spent living near Richland Center and he enjoyed a broad acquaintance in the city and surrounding territory. Mr. Barry is survived by three sons and two daughters, Ada and Le Roy of Chicago; George, and Mrs. T. H. George of Madison, and Mrs. Rhea Brederson, Olympia, Washington, 11 grandchildren and one brother Robert Barry of Richland Center. Funeral services were held at the Lunenschloss-Doudna Funeral Home Saturday and burial was made in the Dayton Corners cemetery."
 - . He married Elizabeth Cathrine Marsh #10209, 19-Jul-1885, b. 8-Nov-1866 in Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 7-Jun-1930, buried in Dayton Corners Cemetery, Richland County, WI. Elizabeth: Notes: Republican Observer June 12, 1930 Obituary "OBITUARY BARRY Mrs. Elizabeth Cathrine Barry was the daughter of Jacob and Sarah Marsh, born in Richland county, Nov. 8, 1867, and passed away June 7, 1930, having completed 62 years, 6 months, and 29 days. She was married to Samuel Barry on July 19, 1887, and to this

union were born six children: Ada, of Chicago; Mrs. T. H. George, of Madison; Albert, George and Rhea, of this city. One son preceded her in death. Mrs. Barry was the oldest of 19 children of which family six are living, three sisters and three brothers. Besides these she leaves to mourn her passing eleven grandchildren and a host of friends. She became a member of the Christian church in 1899 and attended until about two years ago when sickness prevented. She was a member of the Mystic Workers of the World and also of the Woman's Relief Corps and was considered highly among them. Services were held in the Christian church Tuesday afternoon at 2 and burial made in the Dayton Corners cemetery. Bruce B. Matthews, pastor officiated."

Children:

- 35. i. Albert LeRoy Barry #10211 b. 6-Dec-1895.
- 36. ii. William "Joseph" Barry #10261 b. 16-Aug-1887.
- 12. **Anna May Barry** #3026, b. 10-Oct-1858 in Wolfe Island, Frontenac County, Ontario, Canada, d. 20-Jul-1931 in Rockton, Winnebago County, Illinois, buried in Rockford Cemetery, Rockford, Winnebago County, IL. She married (1) Aaron Wheaton #3024, 21-Jan-1878 in Dayton Township, Richland County, Wisconsin, b. 22-Feb-1858 in Mercer County, Pennsylvania (son of John P. Wheaton #28 and Aceneth "Cena" Gravatt #29), d. 17-Mar-1923 in Sioux City, Woodbury County, Iowa, buried in Sioux City, Woodbury County, Iowa. She married (2) Daniel "Dan" Conkle #9178, b. 10-Apr-1859 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 20-Mar-1931 in Rockton, Winnebago County, Illinois, buried in Rockton Cemetery, Rockton, Winnebago County, IL.

Children by Aaron Wheaton:

- 37. i. Eva Mae Wheaton #3040 b. 1881.
- 38. ii. Leo Jay Wheaton #3027 b. abt 1883.
- 13. **Robert W. Barry** #10210, b. 16-Dec-1860 in Canada, d. 29-Nov-1946 in Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Dayton Corners Cemetery, Richland County, WI. Notes: Republican Observer December 5, 1946 Obituary "Robert Barry Passes Away at His Home Robert Barry, 85 years of age, retired farmer, died at his home on N. Jefferson street in Richland Center on Friday November 29th, after a short illness. He was born in Canada, a son of Mr. and Mrs. James Barry but had lived almost his entire life in Richland county. He was not married and in survived by nephews and nieces only. They are, John, George, Arthur and Francis Barry of Richland Center; Ade Barry, Chicago; Mrs. Mable George and Mrs. Alice Stroud, Madison, and Mrs. Sylvia Smart, town of Dayton, Richland county. Funeral services were held at the Lunenschloss-Doudna Funeral Home Monday afternoon at 2:00 o'clock, with Calvin Wise in charge, and burial was made in the Dayton Corners cemetery."

Republican Observer December 12, 1946 - Obituary "Obituary - Robert W. Barry, son of James and Sylvia Barry, was born December 16, 1861, in Canada, and passed away at his home on North Jefferson street, November 29, 1946. He owned and operated a farm in the town of Dayton most of his life, moving to Richland Center a few years ago. He is the last one of his family and having never been married, leaves no immediate relatives. His nearest relatives are nieces and nephews. Namely:

George, John, Frank and Art Barry, Richland Center; George Barry, Madison; Ade Barry, Pell Lake, Wis.; Chester Barry, Pine Island, Minn.; Arthur Barryi, Minneapolis, Minn.; Bert Barry, Bertram, Minn. Nieces: Mrs. Herman Stroud and Mrs. Mable George, Madison; Mrs. Sylvia Smart, town of Dayton; Mrs. Rhea Bredeson, Olympia, Wash.; Mrs. 1 Clifford Anderson and Mrs. Lilly Farr, Grey Eagle, Minn.; Mrs. Ed Sandmire, Bertram, Minn., and Mrs. Nellie Dennig, Schappee, Minn. Funeral services were held from the Lunenschloss - Doudna Funeral Home Monday Dec. 2nd, at 2 p. in. Calvin Wise, minister, conducted the service and burial was made in the Dayton Corners cemetery."

14. Wilbur G. Barry #10215, b. July/1878, d. 28-Jan-1965, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richard Co., Wisconsin. Notes: Republican Observer January 22, 1948 - Obituary "Wilbur G. Barry Dies Following Long Illness - Wilbur G. Barry, long time resident of Richland Center, died at the Richland hospital Friday afternoon after a prolonged illness. Mr. Barry, who was a native of Pardeville, was born September 19, 1866,

a son of George W. and Mahala Barry. In 1875 the family moved to Richland Center when the son was nine years of age and he maintained His residence here since. At the age of 13 years he entered a newspaper office and learned the trade which be followed until failing health caused him to retire from active work. In 1892 he established the Richland Democrat and continued its publication until 1922 when he sold the business to A. P. Andrews. On March 24, 1891, Mr. Barry was united in marriage to Miss Maggie Brimmer who passed away a number of years ago. They were the parents of one daughter, Mrs. Gerald Sheafor who survives and now resides in Minneapolis. Following the death of his wife he was united in marriage to Eva Brown, Richland Center, who survives. Mr. Barry was, some 40 years ago, secretary of the Richland County Agricultural Society. He was a member of the local Masonic lodge and always took a keen interest in civic affairs. Funeral services were held Monday i from the Lunenschloss-Doudna Chapel and burial took place in the Richland Center cemetery." He married (1) Maggie Inez Brimmer #10216, 24-Mar-1891, b. July/1869, d. 27-Aug-1930 in Minneapolis, Hennepin County, Minnesota, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richard Co., Wisconsin. Maggie: Notes: Republican Observer September 4, 1930 - Obituary "Mrs. Maggie I. Barry, lifelong resident of this county and city, died in a Minneapolis hospital on August 27th at the age of 61 years. Mrs. Barry had been in ill health for about two months. She was a daughter of Mr. and Mrs. John N. Brimmer, pioneer residents of this county. The body was brought to the city and funeral services held Saturday from the Pratt Funeral Home. Burial was made in the city cemetery. Mrs. Barry is survived by one daughter, Mrs. Grace Sheafer. of Minneapolis. Deceased was well known in this city and her passing is regretted by a host of friends." He married (2) Eva Grace Brown #10217, b. July/1878 in Sauk County, Wisconsin, d. 28-Jan-1965 in Black Earth, Dane County, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richard Co., Wisconsin. Eva: Notes: Richland Observer January 28, 1965 - Obituary "Mrs. Barry Dies At Black Earth - Mrs. Eva Grace Barry, 86, died Sunday after a long illness at Black Earth nursing home where she had lived the past three years. She was the widow of Wilbur Barry and with him operated the Shopping News here a few years. She was born in Sauk county. Funeral services were held Wednesday afternoon at the Lunenschloss - Hansen funeral home with the Rev. Louis Stoker officiating. Burial was in the Richland Center cemetery. Only survivors are a half brother and a half sister living at a distance."

Children by Maggie Inez Brimmer:

- 39. i. Grace Maurine Barry #10238 b. 28-Mar-1896.
- 15. **Ida May Barry** #10236, b. 16-Nov-1868 in Pardeeville, Columbia County, Wisconsin, d. 4-Feb-1940 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richand Co., Wisconsin. Notes: Republican Observer February 8, 1940 Obituary "Mrs. Ida Sherrard Answers Final Summons Ida May Sherrard passed away at her home on North Park street in this city Sunday afternoon February 4th. Mrs. Sherrard was 71 years, two months and 18 days of age, born at Pardeeville, this state, in 1868. When eight years of age she came with her parents Mr. and Mrs. George Barry to this city and she has made her home here practically ever since. In 1899 she was united in marriage to William Sherrard also of this city and he passed away in 1902. When a young lady Mrs. Sherrard entered the printing trade as a type setter and spent more than a half century at this work. About five years ago she was stricken with illness from which she never recovered. She is survived by one brother and two sisters, W. G. Barry of this city, Mrs. William Castle of Madison, and Mrs. Lillian Burrough, of Piano, Ill. Funeral services were held at the Lunenschloss-Doudna Funeral Home Tuesday afternoon, Rev. R. E. Dreger being in charge and interment was made in the Richland Center cemetery." She married William J. Sherrard #10237, 1894, b. 1862, d. 1897, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richand Co., Wisconsin.
- 16. Evaline Marie "Eva" Barry #10249, b. 2-Aug-1864 in Pardeeville, Columbia County, Wisconsin, d. 22-Nov-1943 in Dane County, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Notes: Republican Observer November 25, 1943 Obituary "Mrs. William Castle Passes Away in Dane County Mrs. Eva Marie Castle, wife of William Castle, died at Lakeview sanitarium near Madison Monday of this week. Mrs. Castle was the former Miss Eva Barry of this city. She was a native of this state, born at Pardeville in 1864, but came to Richland Center in her girlhood days and remained here until 1901 when she and her husband moved to Madison where they lived until she entered the sanitarium after which Mr. Castle returned to this city. She was in her 80th year. At one time Mrs. Castle was employed as a typesetter

in the Republican Observer printing establishment.

She is survived by her husband and one brother, W. G. Barry of this city, and one sister Mrs. George Burroughs of Piano, Illinois. Funeral services were held at the Lunenschloss-Doudna Funeral Home Wednesday afternoon and burial was made in the Richland Center cemetery." She married William A. Castle #10250, b. 3-Jun-1865, d. 23-Jul-1958 in Verona Cemetery, Verona, Dane County, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. William: Notes: Republican Observer July 24, 1958 - Obituary "William Castle, Former Resident Dies in Verona -William Castle, a former resident of Richland Center, died July 23rd at the Dane county home at Verona. Mr. Castle died at an advanced age as he had lived to be about 94 years old. The body was brought to the Lunenschloss-Hansen Funeral Parlors where funeral services are pending. Mr. Castle's survivors include two nieces, Mrs. Holland McDaniel of Batavia, Ill., and Mrs. William Burroughs of Piano, Ill. His wife, the former Evie Barry, died many years ago."

- 17. **Frederick C. "Fred" Barry** #10254, b. 1-Oct-1872 in Wisconsin, d. 17-May-1918, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richand County, WI. He married Cora E. Parker #10257, in 1899, b. 16-Jun-1879, d. 23-Oct-1959 in Viroqua, Vernon County, Wisconsin, buried in Viroqua, Vernon County, Wisconsin.
- 18. **Lillian Adell Barry** #10255, b. 12-Jul-1861 in Wisconsin, d. 18-Nov-1957 in Waterman, DeKalb County, Illinois, buried in Plano, Kendall County, Illinois. She married George Lorenzo Burroughs #10256, 1880, b. 17-Feb-1860 in Lone Rock, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 15-Apr-1930 in Plano, Kendall County, Illinois, buried in Plano, Kendall County, Illinois.

Generation Four

19. George William Barry #1106, b. 20-Dec-1871 in Dayton Township, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 12-Apr-1949 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Dayton Corners Cemetery, Richland County, WI. Notes: Republican Observer April 14, 1949 Obituary "George Barry Dies Suddenly at Home - George Barry, life long and well known resident of Richland Center, died suddenly at his home on West Third street, Tuesday morning, April 12th, of a heart attack. Shortly after eating breakfast he complained of a pain and sat down for a rest, death following within a few minutes. Mr. Barry was 77 years of age, born in the town of Dayton, where he resided before coming to Richland Center some 60 years ago. He operated a market and grocery here some 12 years and also engaged in the cement business. Mr. Barry served as alderman from the second ward for some time. He took an active part in the Barry Market on Orange street up to the time of his death. Surviving are a daughter, Mrs. Mattie Gunnill; sons Glen, Earl, James, George Jr., and Kenneth, all of Richland Center; three brothers, John, Francis and Arthur, Richland Center, and a sister, Vinnie Barry, Madison. Funeral services are to be held on Thursday from the Pratt Funeral Home, burial to be made in the Dayton Corners cemetery." He married Bertha Mable Ewing #965, 19-Nov-1893 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, b. 4-Jul-1873 in Richland County, Wisconsin (daughter of Thomas W. Ewing #956 and Sarah Jane Robinson #957), d. 1-Apr-1929, buried in Dayton Corners Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Bertha: Notes:.

- 40. i. Mataline "Mattie" Barry #3193 b. 6-Jun-1897.
- 41. ii. Earl Edwin Barry #2581 b. 29-Oct-1899.
- 42. iii. James Edward Barry #3194 b. 12-Jul-1903.
- 43. iv. George J. Barry #10171 b. 13-Aug-1907.
- 44. v. Kenneth D. Barry #3192 b. 27-Dec-1910.
- 45. vi. Glen V. Barry #10180 b. 3-Mar-1895.
- 46. vii. Asher E. Barry #10218 b. 1-Jan-1906.
- 20. John H. Barry #10228, b. 25-May-1874 in Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 30-Jun-1961 in Verona, Dane County, Wisconsin, buried in Forest Hill Cemetery, Dane County, Wisconsin. Notes: Republican Observer August 31, 1961 Obituary "John Barry Died In Madison Wednesday John Barry, a lifelong Richland

Center resident, died early Wednesday morning in a Dane County Nursing Home where he had been a patient the past two years. Mr. Barry was 87 years of age and he is survived by one daughter, Mrs. H. J. Morris of Madison and two brothers, Arthur and Francis of the city and a sister, Mrs. Vinnie Barry of Madison. Funeral services will be conducted at the Lunenschlosa-Hansen Funeral home on Friday. Friends may contact the funeral home for the time of services which has not been determined at the time we go to press this Wednesday morning."

Republican Observer September 7, 1961 - Obituary "John Barry Services - Funeral services for John H. Barry whose death was noted briefly in last week's paper, were conducted at the Lunenschloss-Hansen Funeral Home at one o'clock last Friday afternoon with Rev. Kenneth Brice of the Evangelical United Brethren church officiating. Mr. Barry was a native of the town of Dayton and had lived all his life in Richland county. He died at a Dane county nursing home on Wednesday morning, August 30th. He was 87 years old. His parents were James H. and Elizabeth Wheaton Barry and he was born on May 25, 1874. He was a cement contractor and in company with his brother, George, built many of the sidewalks, curbs and gutters in the city. On February 12, 1896, he was married to Lettie Bailey who preceded him in death in 1952. He is survived by one daughter Mrs. H. J. Morris of Madison, a grandson, Donald Morris, one sister, Mrs. Vinny Barry of Madison and two brothers, Francis and Arthur of the city. He was interred at Forest Hill Cemetery in Madison." He married Lettie M. Bailey #10229, 12-Feb-1896 in Richland County, Wisconsin, b. 4-Feb-1876 in Boaz, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 18-Apr-1953 in Richland Center Hospital, Richland Center, Wisconsin, buried in Forest Hill Cemetery, Dane County, Wisconsin. Lettie: Notes: Republican Observer April 23, 1953 - Obituary "Short Illness Fatal To Mrs. John Barry - Following an illness of but a few hours, Mrs. Lettie Barry, wife of John Barry, Richland Center, passed away on the morning of April 18th, at the Richland hospital. Mrs. Barry had been away from home during the evening previous to her passing and within a few minutes after she and Mr. Barry had returned to their home at 391 West 2nd street, she suffered a stroke and was taken to the Richland hospital where she passed away a few hours later. Mrs. Barry was 77 years of age, born at Boaz in February, 1876. Her parents were Mr. and Mrs. Steve S. Bailey. In 1896 she was married to John Barry who survives her, together with a daughter Mrs. H. J. Morris, Madison, and one grandson, Donald Morris of Madison. Services were held Monday afternoon from the Lunenschloss-Doudna Chapel, with Rev. Alva Beeman pastor of the Church of Christ, officiating. Burial was made in the Forest Lawn cemetery, Madison."

- 47. i. Leda Barry #10232 b. 8-Feb-1897.
- 21. **Vinnie Agnes Barry** #10230, b. 1-Jul-1883, d. 21-Mar-1969 in Madison, Dane County, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Notes: Richland Observer March 27, 1969 Obituary "Vinny Barry, 85, Dies in Madison Vinnie Barry, Madison, who spent her early life here, died Friday, March 21, at the age of 85 at Madison General Hospital after a long illness. Funeral services were held Monday at the Pratt Memorial Chapel with the Rev. Lester Mathews officiating. Burial was in the Richland Center cemetery. Surviving are a son, William Sigrist, Madison, with whom she had been making her home, and a brother, Francis Barry, Richland Center." She married George Delbert "Del" Sigrist #10231, b. 8-May-1889, d. 17-Sep-1951, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. *Children:*
 - 48. i. William Arthur Sigrist #10234 b. 27-Nov-1919.
- 22. **Francis E. Barry** #3256, b. 3-Oct-1885 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 26-Apr-1979 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, buried 30-Apr-1979 in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Notes: The Richland Observer May 3, 1979 Obituaries "Francis E. Barry, 93, a retired farmer and carpenter, died Thursday (April 26, 1979) at The Richland Hospital after a brief illness. Mr. Barry was born Oct. 13, 1885 in Richland Center. He was the son of James & Elizabeth Wheaton Barry. Mr. Barry married the former Saloma Mosher April 18, 1906 and she preceded him in death Dec. 26, 1975. Mr. Barry is survived by two daughters, Chlementene Barry of Richland Center and Mrs. George (Edith) Harb of Madison; a son, Gordon A., of El Paso, Tex; six grandchildren; and six great-grandchildren. Funeral

services were held Saturday in the Pratt Chapel with the Rev. Roger Becker officiating. Burial was in the Richland Center Cemetery." He married Saloma F. Mosher #3257, 18-Apr-1906 in Richland County, Wisconsin, b. 8-Oct-1886 in Richland County, Wisconsin (daughter of George Washington Mosher #3261 and Adelis Rosamond Hoskins #3262), d. 26-Dec-1975 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Saloma: Notes: The Richland Observer - January 1, 1976 - Obituaries "Saloma Barry, 89, died at the Richland Hospital Friday (Dec. 26, 1975) after a long illness. Mrs. Barry was born Oct. 8, 1886. She was the daughter of George and Aedlis Hoskins Mosher. She married Francis Barry April 18, 1906, and he survives her. She is also survived by two daughters, Chlematene of Richland Center and Mrs. George (Edith) Hard of Madison; a son, Gordon of El Paso, Tex.; a brother Kenneth Mosher of Gotham; six grandchildren; and five great-grandchildren. Funeral services were held Monday in the Pratt Chapel with the Revs. Venton Scott and Kenneth Brice officiaiting. Burial was in the Richland Center Cemetery."

- 49. i. Chlementene Barry #3258 b. 8-Mar-1907.
- 50. ii. Gordon Armond "Red" Barry #3260 b. 9-Mar-1909.
- 51. iii. Edyth Barry #3259 b. 20-Apr-1927.
- 23. Arthur Earl Barry #4649, b. 11-May-1891, d. 4-Aug-1967 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Notes: Richland Observer August 10, 1967 Obituary "Art Barry, 76, Longtime City Merchant, Dies - Arthur Earl Berry, 76, long in business in Richland Center, died in his sleep at his residence, 391 West 2nd Street, Friday Aug. 4. He operated a restaurant on North Church street for several years and more recently operated a second-hand store on Union street. In World War I he served as a cook with the Coast Artillery. He was twice married. His first wife Nora Grimshaw, died March 27, 1948. His second wife, the former Lulu L. Parr, died Aug. 31, 1961. Surviving him are a brother, Francis Barry, Richland Center; a sister, Miss Vinnie Barry, Madison; a foster son, James McNees, Washington, D. C., and nine step-children. His funeral was Monday afternoon at the Pratt Memorial Chapel with the Rev. Kenneth Brice officiating. The American Legion had graveside rites at the Richland Center cemetery." He married (1) Sarah Lenora "Nora" Grimshaw #4650, 2-Apr-1918, b. 15-May-1876 in Dayton Township, Richland County, Wisconsin (daughter of John Grimshaw #4656 and Eliza Norris #4657), d. 27-Mar-1948 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Sarah: Notes: Republican Observer April 1, 1948 Obituary "Mrs. Arthur Barry Dies Suddenly at Her Home - Mrs. Lenora Barry, wife of Arthur Barry, died suddenly Saturday noon, March 27th, at her home 499 East Court street following a stroke of apoplexy. Mrs. Barry had been ill for some time but her passing was sudden. She was up and about the house when she suffered a stroke and passed away shortly afterwards. Mrs. Barry, a daughter of Mr. and Mrs. John Grimshaw, was born in the town of Dayton, May 15, 1876, and was 71 years, 11 months and 12 days of age at her death. For a number of years she and her husband conducted a restaurant in the city. Surviving are her husband, a daughter Mrs. Ethel Mankie, of Milwaukee, a son Grant Buford McKinney, Los Angeles, Calif., a foster son James Barry McNees, Washington, D.C., and a sister Mrs. Theo Draves, Richland Center. Funeral services were held March 30th from the Pratt Funeral Home, Rev. Herman Crawford officiating, burial taking place in the Richland Center cemetery." He married (2) Lulu Lorena Waddell #4651, 29-Jul-1955, b. 18-May-1898 in Webster Township, Vernon County, Wisconson (daughter of Joseph Waddell #4653 and Phebe Delora Brown #4654), d. 31-Aug-1961 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in English Ridge Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin. Lulu: Notes: Republican Observer September 7, 1961 Obituary "OBITUARY - Lulu Lorena Waddell, the youngest daughter of Joseph and Delora Brown Waddell, was born May 18, 1898, in the town of Webster, Vernon county, and passed away August 31, 1961, at the age of 63 years and three months. At an early age she joined the United Brethren church at Ottervale, Wis., and had spent her entire life in Christian service. On Sept. 12, 1915, she was united in marriage to Ralph Eugene Parr. To this union were born seven children, Virgil, Beulah, (Mrs. Wilfred Hilleshiem), and Helen (Mrs. Orville Tuttle), Richland Center, Paul, Port Orchard, Wash., Betty (Mrs. Lloyd Miller), La Farge, Vernon, Madison, Lora (Mrs. Kurt Jarvis) Fairborn, Ohio. She and Rev. Parr spent about 28 years in the Christian ministry. On November 15, 1948, Rev. Parr passed away. She was married on July 29, 1955, to Arthur Barry

of Richland Center, who is left to mourn her passing, along with the seven children, 19 grandchildren, and one great granddaughter, one brother, Gerald Waddell of La Farge. Her only sister, Floral Fish, preceded her in death August 1, 1961. She will be greatly missed by all those who loved her along with a host of relatives and friends. Memorial services were held on Monday, Sept. 4, 1961, at the Pratt Memorial Chapel, being conducted by the Rev. G. H. Kintz, assisted by Rev. Kenneth F. Brice. Interment was made in the English Ridge cemetery. CARD OF THANKS We wish to thank everyone for the flowers, memorials, and other acts of kindness at the death of our wife and mother; special thanks to the Rev. G. H. Kintz, Rev. Kenneth Brice, Mr. and Mrs. Ora Liscum, the ladies of the E.U.B. church of Richland Center, and the ladies who served lunch at the house. Mr. Arthur Barry. The Parr Family,

Virgil Parr, Mrs. Wilfred Hilleshiem, Mrs. Orville Tuttle, Paul Parr, Mrs. Lloyd Miller, Vernon Parr, Mrs. Kurt Jarvis."

Republican Observer September 7, 1961 Obituary "Mrs. Arthur Barry Dies Of Heart Attack - A heart attack Thursday of last week brought sudden and unexpected death to Mrs. Arthur Barry at the Richland hospital. She suffered the attack and was taken to the hospital where she passed away some two hours later. She was the widow of Rev. Ralph Parr and some years after his passing she married Mr. Barry. Her maiden name was Lulu Waddell and she was born in Vernon county, May 18, 1898, a daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Waddell. She and Mr. Barry resided at 368 West Mill street. The Rev. Guy Kintz and the Rev. Kenneth Brice officiated at the services held Monday at the Pratt Memorial Chapel, with burial in the English Ridge cemetery. Survivors include her husband, three sons, Virgil Parr, town of Marshall; Paul Parr, Port Orchard, Washington, and Vernon Parr, Madison; four daughters, Mrs. Beulah Hilleshiem, town of Richland; Mrs. Helen Tuttle, Richland Center; Mrs. Betty Miller, La Farge; Mrs. Laura Mae Jarvis, Fairborn, Ohio; a brother, Gerald Waddell, LaFarge, and several grandchildren."

.

24. **Sylvia Jane Hofius** #6320, b. 7-Sep-1875 in Dayton Township, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 18-Dec-1948 in Richland Hospital, Richland Center, Wisconsin, buried in Dayton Corners Cemetery, Richland County, WI. Notes: Republican Observer December 23, 1948 Obituary "Mrs. Sylvia Smart, of Dayton, Passes Away - Sylvia Smart, 73 years of age, widow of George Smart of the town of Dayton, died at the Richland hospital Saturday, December 18th, after a prolonged illness. Mrs. Smart was a daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Hofius, early residents of the Dayton Corners. community, and was born and reared in Dayton. She is survived by two sons, George, who resides on the old homestead and Joseph, also of the town of Dayton, and one granddaughter. Funeral services were held at the Lunenschloss-Doudna Funeral Home Tuesday afternoon, Rev. Calvin Wise of the Methodist denomination, conducting them, and burial was made in the Dayton Corners cemetery."

Republican Observer December 30, 1948 Obituary "Obituary - Mrs. Sylvia Smart Sylvia Jane Hofius, daughter of Joseph and Cynthia Hofius, was born on September 7, 1875, in the town of Dayton, Richland county, and departed this life December 18, 1948, at the age of 73 years, 3 months and 11 days. She was united in marriage September 23, 1903, to George Burton Smart and to this union were born three children, a daughter who died in infancy, and two sons, George and Joseph Smart of Richland Center. Other survivors are one grandchild June Smart of Dayton, and a host of relatives and friends. Sylvia spent her entire life on the farm where she was born. She was a lover of nature and found great pleasure in caring for her flowers which she kept the year around. She was a member of the Dayton Corners Methodist church, which she joinned at an early age. She took an active part in her church work, as Sunday school teacher, organist, singer and whatever she could do to help until her health kept her confined to her home for the past few years. In her illness she has suffered much and it is comforting to those nearest of kin to know that she has entered the haven of rest where partings, pain and sorrow are no more. Funeral services were held at the Lunenschloss-Doudna Funeral Home Tuesday, December 21st, at two o'clock in the afternoon and interment made in the Dayton Corners cemetery, Rev. Calvin Wise officiating. Card of Thanks

- We wish to express our thanks to all our friends and relatives for their many acts of kindness, cards, gifts and flowers during the illness and death of our mother. We also wish to thank Dr. Taft and Dr. Borgerson and

the nurses at the Richland hospital for their care. Mr. and Mrs. George Smart and June, Mr. and Mis. Joseph Smart." She married George Burton Smart #6321, 23-Sep-1903 in Richland County, Wisconsin, b. 5-Aug-1875 (son of William M. Smart #6322 and Mary Jane Stewart #6323), d. 26-Mar-1910 in Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Dayton Corners Cemetery, Richland County, WI.

- *Children:*52. i. Sadie A. Smart #6327 b. 25-May-1905.
- 53. ii. George Burton Smart #6324 b. 14-Aug-1907.
- 54. iii. Joseph William Smart #6326 b. 23-Dec-1909.
- 25. Allen Washington Barry #10213, b. 25-Jan-1878 in Dayton Township, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 8-Jul-1944 in Grey Eagle, Todd County, Minnesota, buried in Grey Eagle, Todd County, Minnesota. Notes: Republican Observer July 20, 1944 Obituary "Former County Resident Dies in Minnesota Allen W. Barry, a native of Richland county, but for many years a resident of Grey Eagle, Minnesota, died at his home on July 8th after a long illness. He was a son "of the late George and Margaret Barry, born in the town of Dayton, Richland county, December 25, 1878. His parents moved to Groy Eagle when he was a child and he has resided there since. Surviving are his widow, several brothers and sisters besides many friends. Funeral services and burial were at Grey Eagle." He married Bertha Ellen Callahan #10214, b. 22-Nov-1882 in Grey Eagle, Todd County, Minnesota, d. 5-Feb-1957 in Grey Eagle, Todd County, Minnesota, buried in Grey Eagle, Todd County, Minnesota.
- 26. Lillian Samantha Barry #10241, b. 2-Feb-1875 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 25-Dec-1952 in Crosby, Crow Wing County, Minnesota, buried in Lake View Cemetery, Grey Eagle, Todd County, MN. Notes: Republican Observer January 10, 1952 Obituary "Mrs. Lillian Farr of Grey Eagle, Minnesota, died at the home of her son Dwight, at Crosby, Minnesota, on December 25th. Mrs. Farr, whose maiden name was Lillian Samantha Barry, was born in Richland Center on February 2, 1875, her parents being George and Margaret Barry. She went to Grey Eagle with her parents, where on December 24, 1892, she was married to Elmer Farr, who preceded her in death. Surviving her are three sons and a daughter; three sisters and three brothers. Funeral services and burial were at Grey Eagle." She married Elmer Bascom Farr #10242, 24-Dec-1892 in Grey Eagle, Todd County, Minnesota, b. 1-Apr-1872 in Todd County, Minnesota, d. 23-Nov-1937 in Todd County, Minnesota, buried in Lake View Cemetery, Grey Eagle, Todd County, MN.
- 27. **Clark James Barry** #10243, b. 16-Feb-1881 in Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 19-Jul-1944 in Minneapolis, Hennepin County, Minnesota, buried in Lake View Cemetery, Grey Eagle, Todd County, MN.
- 28. **William George Barry** #10244, b. 7-Apr-1885 in Grey Eagle, Todd County, Minnesota, d. 26-Jun-1940 in Grey Eagle, Todd County, Minnesota, buried in Lake View Cemetery, Grey Eagle, Todd County, MN.
- 29. **Burton Elmer Barry** #10245, b. 4-Aug-1886 in Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 25-Dec-1956 in Stearns County, Minnesota, buried in Lake View Cemetery, Grey Eagle, Todd County, MN.
- 30. **Rena Melinda Barry** #10246, b. 8-Apr-1890 in Grey Eagle, Todd County, Minnesota, d. 5-Jul-1963 in Stearns County, Minnesota, buried in Lake View Cemetery, Grey Eagle, Todd County, MN.
- 31. **Chester Daniel Barry** #10247, b. 5-May-1893, d. 17-Jul-1966, buried in Okawood Cemetry, Austin, Mower County, Minnesota.
- 32. Clarence Floyd Barry #10248, b. 2-Dec-1896 in Grey Eagle, Todd County, Minnesota, d. 10-Jun-1918 in Grey Eagle, Todd County, Minnesota, buried in Lake View Cemetery, Grey Eagle, Todd County, MN.
- 33. **Joseph A. Barry** #10219, b. Nov/1880, d. 27-Jan-1942 in Saint Louis, Missouri, buried in Dayton Corners Cemetery, Richland County, WI. Notes: Republican Observer February 5, 1942 Obituary "Joseph

A. Barry of St. Louis, Mo., a former resident of this county, died at St. Louis on January 27th at the age of 61 years. Surviving are his wife and son Joseph of St. Louis. Other survivors are his uncles Robert and Samuel Barry of this city besides other relatives. The body was brought to the city and funeral services held Saturday afternoon from the Pratt Funeral Home, burial taking place in the Dayton Corners cemetery." He married Laura Elizabeth "Lizzie" Palmer #10220, 14-Dec-1907 in Illinois, b. 8-Aug-1879, d. 31-Oct-1978 in Saint Louis, Missouri, buried in Dayton Corners Cemetery, Richland County, WI. Laura: Notes: Richland Observer November 2, 1978 - Obituary "Laura Barry, Former Area Resident, Dies after Long Illness - Laura Barry, 99, a former area resident, died Tuesday (Oct. 31, 1978) in a St. Louis Nursing Home after a long illness. Mrs. Barry was born Aug. 8, 1879. She was the daughter of Henry and Eliza Hart Palmer. She married Joseph A. Barry who preceded her in death. Funeral services will be held Saturday at 1 p.m. in the Pratt Chapel with the Rev. Guy H. Kintz officiating. Burial will be in the Dayton Corners Cemetery. Friends may call at the Chapel from 7 to 9 p.m. Friday."

Children:

- 55. i. Joseph Henry Barry #10221 b. 20-Jun-1914.
- 34. Sylvia E. Barry #10260, b. 1882, d. 1883, buried in Dayton Corners Cemetery, Richland County, WI.
- 35. Albert LeRoy Barry #10211, b. 6-Dec-1895 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 23-Jul-1944 in Chicago, Cook County, Illinois, buried in Dayton Corners Cemetery, Richland County, WI. Notes: Republican Observer July 27, 1944 Obituary "Former Resident Passes Away in Chicago Albert Le Roy Barry, 48 years of age, a son of Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Barry and formerly a resident of this city, died in Chicago Monday where he has resided for several years. Survivors are his wife, a brother Adi also of Chicago, and George of Madison, and sisters Mrs. T. H. George of Madison and Mrs. Rhea Brederson, Olympia, Washington. The body has been brought to this city and funeral services are to be held at the Lunenschloss-Doudna Funeral Home Thursday afternoon at 2:00 o'clock and interment will be made in the Dayton Corners cemetery."

Republican Observer August 17, 1944 - Obituary "Roy Barry's Body Exhumed for Autopsy - The body of Albert Le Roy Barry was exhumed at the Dayton Corners cemetery last Saturday and after being- brought to the Lunenschloss-Doudna mortuary an autopsy was performed. The matter was conducted by a couple of Chicago patholigists and was before Murray Haddon, a Chicago attorney. The procedure was for the purpose of determining a question of insurance. Mr. Barry died in Chicago on July 23rd, about two weeks after he had accidentally lost two fingers and the question raised by the insurance company is whether or not his death resulted from the accident. His body was brought here for burial in the Dayton Corners cemetery July 27th." He married Pauline UNKNOWN #10212.

- 36. William "Joseph" Barry #10261, b. 16-Aug-1887, d. 18-Apr-1911, buried in Dayton Corners Cemetery, Richland County, WI.
- 37. **Eva Mae Wheaton** #3040, b. 1881, d. 1958, buried in Rockton Cemetery, Rockton, Winnebago County, IL. She married (1) Aaron Lewis Bell #5746, 19-Apr-1900, b. 15-Dec-1874, d. 28-Feb-1921, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co,WI. She married (2) Acel R. Newell #9179, 1925, b. 1869, d. 1937, buried in Rockton Cemetery, Rockton, Winnebago County, IL.
- 38. **Leo Jay Wheaton** #3027, b. abt 1883, d. 4-Jan-1947 in Los Angeles, Los Angeles, California. He married (1) Marie Nutter #3029, 12-Nov-1911 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin. He married (2) Mina Lulu Markham #9176, 21-Oct-1915 in Winneshiek County, Iowa, b. abt 1897 in Iowa, buried in Rockford Cemetery, Rockford, Winnebago County, IL.

Children by Marie Nutter:

- 56. i. Mary Wheaton #5431.
- 57. ii. Margaret Wheaton #5432. *Children by Mina Lulu Markham:*

- 58. iii. Fay W. Wheaton #9177 b. abt 1917.
- 59. iv. Harry Glen Wheaton #5430 b. 21-Jan-1922.

39. Grace Maurine Barry #10238, b. 28-Mar-1896 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 5-Mar-1979 in Minneapolis, Hennepin County, Minnesota, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richard Co., Wisconsin. Notes: Richland Observer March 8, 1979 - Obituary "Grace Sheafor, Former Resident, Dies in Minneapolis - Grace M. Sheafor, 82, a former Richland Center resident, died at her home in Minneapolis Monday (March 5, 1979). Mrs. Sheafor was born March 28, 1896 in Richland Center. She was the daughter of Wilbur and Maggie Brimmer Barry. Mrs. Sheafor was a graduate of Richland Center High School and the University of Wisconsin and taught in Richland Center High School before her marriage to Gerald M. Sheafor. He preceded her in death March 13, 1969. Mrs. Sheafor is survived by three nephews, Virgil and Jay Sheafor of Richland Center and Francis Rott of Miwaukee; four nieces, Mrs. Edward (Janice) Hansen and Mrs. Alene Pellett of Richland Center, Mrs. Bernard (Jean) Smith of LaFarge, and Mrs. A.E. (Mary) Young of Randor, Pa.; and cousins. Funeral services will be held Thursday at 1 p.m. in the Lunenschloss-Hansen Funeral Home with the Rev. George S. Anderson officiating. Burial will be in the Richland Center Cemetery. Friends may call at the Funeral Home from 7 to 9 p.m. Wednesday and until time of the services Thursday." She married Gerald Marion Sheafor #10239, 22-Mar-1923, b. 21-Sep-1895 in Akan Township, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 13-Mar-1969 in Minneapolis, Hennepin, Minnesota, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richard Co., Wisconsin. Gerald: Notes: Richland Observer March 20, 1999 -Obituary "Funeral of Gerald Sheafor Held Here Monday - Funeral services for Gerald M. Sheafor, 73, Edina, Minn., were held here Monday at the Lunenschloss-Hansen Funeral Home, with burial in the Richland Center cemetery. The Rev. David Passel officiated. Mr. Sheafor died Thursday evening, Mar. 13, at the home of a nephew, Jay Sheafor. He had been ill at his home in the Minneapolis area and he and his wife had moved to Richland Center only the first of last week. The son of Francis and Sally Cosgrove Sheafor, he was born in Akan township. He served in World War I with the 22nd Division as a musician. In 1923 he was married to Grace Barry of Richland Center. Mr. Sheafor had worked until retirement with the Automatic Products Company of Minneapolis. He was a member of the Arch Masonic Lodge, the Consistory and Zuhrah Shrine of Minneapolis. The Richland Center lodge had Masonic services Sunday evening at the chapel. Surviving are his wife; a sister, Mrs. Nick Rott; and a brother, Jay Sheafor Sr., all Richland Center."

Generation Five

40. **Mataline** "**Mattie**" **Barry** #3193, b. 6-Jun-1897 in Dayton Corners, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 31-Oct-1998 in Spring Green, Wisconsin, buried 7-Nov-1998 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin. Notes: Richland Observer November 5, 1998 Obituary "Mataline "Mattle" Gunnill - Mataline "Mattie" Gunnill, 101, of Richland Center, died on Saturday, October 31, 1998, at Greenway Manor in Spring Green. Mattie was born on June 6, 1897, the daughter of George and Bertha (Ewing) Barry. She married Carl Gunnill, who preceded her in death. Funeral services will be held at 11:00 a.m. on Saturday, November 7, at Pratt Memorial Chapel in Richland Center. Rev. Russell Frees will officiate with burial in the Richland Center cemetery. Friends may call at Pratt Memorial Chapel from 9:00 a.m. until service time on Saturday. The full obituary will follow next week."

Richland Observer November 12, 1998 Obituary "Mataline "Mattie" Gunnill - Mataline "Mattie" Gunnill, 101, of Richland Center died Saturday, Oct. 31, 1998 at the Greenway Manor in Spring Green. Born June 6, 1897 at Dayton Corners, she was the daughter of George and Bertha (Ewing) Barry. Mattie was married to Carl Gunnill. Who preceded her in death in 1917. She was a graduate of Richland Center High School and was a member of Peace United Methodist Church. Survivors include three grandchildren, Mary (Jerry) Zavada of Spring Green, Tom (Jeanne) Gunnill of Sioux City, Iowa, and John (Merri Rowe) Gunnill of Anchorage, Alaska; six gandchildren, Kara and Kipp Zavada, Max and Kara Gunnill, and Ashley and Jack Gunnill; and brothers Ken (Lois) Barry of Richland Center and Jim Barry of Janesville. She was also preceded in death by a son Carl "Jack" Gunnill and four brothers, Glen, George, Earl and Asher Barry.

Funeral services were held Saturday, Nov. 7, with Rev. Russell Frees officiating. Burial was in the Richland Center Cemetery. Pratt Funeral Servi6e assisted the family." She married Carl Thomas Gunnill #8240, b. 30-Apr-1892, d. 19-Jul-1918 in France, buried in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin. *Children:*

- 60. i. Carl "Jack" Gunnill #6670 b. 8-Feb-1918.
- 41. Earl Edwin Barry #2581, b. 29-Oct-1899 in Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 21-Aug-1975 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, buried 23-Aug-1975 in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Notes: The Richland Observer - August 28, 1975 - Obituaries "Earl E. Barry, 75, died Thursday (Aug. 21, 1975) at the Richland Hospital after a long illness. Mr. Barry, who was a cement contractor for many years, was born Oct. 29, 1899, in Richland County. He was the son of George and Bertha Ewing Barry. He married the former Freda Tyler June 9, 1919, and she survives him. He is also survived by a son, William, of Richland Center; a daughter, Mrs. Buren (Kathleen) Ambrose of Route 1, Richland Center; two brothers, James and Kenneth, of Richland Center; a sister, Mrs. Mataline Gunnill of Richland Center; 13 grandchildren; and 12 great-grandchildren. He was preceded in death by a daughter, Lois, and two sons, Donald and Tom. Funeral srvices were held Saturday in the Pratt Chapelwith the Rev. Venton Scott officiating. Burial was in the Richland Center Cemetery." He married Freda M. Tyler #2582, 9-Jun-1919, b. 7-Aug-1903 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin (daughter of Roy H. Tyler #3788 and Etta E. Weller #3789), d. 8-Feb-1986 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, buried 12-Feb-1986 in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Freda: Notes: The Richland Observer - February 13, 1986 - Obituaries "Freda M. Barry, 82, of Richland Center, died on Saturday, (Feb. 8, 1986) at The Richland Hospital. Mrs. Barry was born in Richland Center on Aug. 7, 1903, the daughter of Roy and Etta (Weller) Tyler. On June 9, 1919 she married Earl E. Barry and he preceded her in death on August 21, 1975. Survivors include her son, William Barry of Richland Center; one daughter, Mrs. Kathleen Ambrose of Richland Center; 14 grandchildren; 19 great-grandchildren; and one great-great-grandchild. Funeral services were held Wednesday at the Pratt Memorial Chapel. Rev. Gerard van Leeuwen officiated with burial in the Richland Center Cemtery."

- 61. i. Donald Earl "Don" Barry #2583 b. 3-Jan-1920.
- 62. ii. Kathleen R. "Kate" Barry #2629 b. 5-Nov-1921.
- 63. iii. William Vernon "Bill" Barry #1768 b. 25-Jan-1924.
- 64. iv. Lois Louise Barry #1658 b. 25-May-1925.
- 65. v. Alan Daniel Barry #1161 b. 1-Mar-1940.
- 42. James Edward Barry #3194, b. 12-Jul-1903 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 5-Jun-2002 in Janesville, Rock County, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Notes: Richland Observer June 13, 2002 Obituary "James E. Barry - James E. Barry, 98, died Wednesday, June 5, 2002 at his son's residence in Janesville. Born July 12, 1903 in Richland Center, he was the son of George Sr. and Bertha (Ewing) Barry. He married Evelyn Stroff on Feb. 23, 1929. He began his postal career in Richland Center in 1925 and served 35 years before retiring July 31, 1960. He loved antiquing and was an avid collector for many years. Survivors include his son Richard (Verna) Barry of Janesville; two grandchildren, Richard and David; three great-grandchildren, Justin and Brandon Barry and Tootle Thompson; and nieces, nephews, other relatives and friends. James was preceded in death by his wife Evelyn, his son David, four brothers, Earl, George, Glen and Kenneth, and a sister Mattline Gunnill. Funeral services were held Monday, June 10, at Pratt Memorial Chapel, Pastor Craig Peach officiated with burial in the Richland Center Cemetery." He married Evelyn Cleone Strouf #9867, 23-Feb-1929, b. 18-Oct-1910 in Blue River, Grant County, Wisconsin, d. 8-Apr-1962 in Richland Center Hospital, Richland Center, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richard Co., Wisconsin. Evelyn: Notes: Richland Observer April 12, 1962 - Obituary "Death Claims City Matron, Mrs. J. E. Barry - Mrs. James E. Barry, 438 North Central Avenue, died Sunday at the Richland Hospital after several months illness. She was 51 years old. Funeral services are being held this Wednesday afternoon at the Pratt Memorial Chapel with her pastor, the Rev. J. Leslie Leonard, city, and the Rev. Charles Hubanks, Oregon, a former pastor, officiating. Burial

will be in the Richland Center cemetery. The former Evelyn Strouf, she was the daughter of Fred and Iva Peer Strouf, and was born at Blue River. She came to Richland Center in her girlhood and graduated from the Richland Center high school in 1928. She was married Feb. 23, 1929, to Mr. Barry and they have spent all their married life here, except that they owned a second home on the Wisconsin river and spent considerable time there. Mrs. Barry worked for a few years, beginning in 1953, in the office of the probation and parole officer in the Richland county court house. She was a member of the First Presbyterian church. Surviving are her husband, a son, Richard, one grandchild, and a sister-in-law, Veronica Strouf Cousineau, Chicago. A son, David, died in an automobile accident in April, 1957. Survivors include also an aunt, Mrs. Beulah Mansfield, Chicago, and an uncle, Russell Peer, Muscoda. Mrs. Barry's interests centered in her home and included an appreciation of the best in antiques, and her search for home furnishings of that type led to interesting contacts and friendships. She shared her husband's enjoyment of outdoor life and this led to the acquisition of their second home in the country."

Children:

- 66. i. Infant Son Barry #10253 b. 28-Sep-1929.
- 67. ii. Richard Delos "Dick" Barry #10222 b. 15-Aug-1932.
- 68. iii. David Lee Barry #9868 b. 25-Aug-1935.
- 69. iv. Lois Barry #10170 b. 1939.
- 43. George J. Barry #10171, b. 13-Aug-1907 in Richand Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 9-Apr-1960 in Richand Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richand Center, WI. Notes: Republican Observer April 14, 1960 Obituary "Death Comes Suddenly To George J. Barry Death came suddenly on Saturday, April 9, to George J. Barry at his home, 665 North Congress street. Mr. Barry had been a hospital patient with a heart ailment but had recovered and was able to resume work at his store and had worked on Saturday. He had conducted his store for a number of years. Mr. Barry was a native of Richland Center, born August 13, 1907 a son of George and Bertha Ewing Barry and was 52 years of age. Surviving are his wife, Alma, who was the former Alma Halverson; a daughter, Mrs. Carol Brock, Richland Center; two sons, Robert, Richland Center, and Ted of Kenosha; six grandchildren; a sister, Mrs. Mattie Gunnill, and four brothers, Glen, Earl, James and Kenneth, all of Richland Center. He is also survived by more distant relatives and many, many friends. The Rev. Willard Albertus was the officiating minister at the services held Monday afternoon at the Pratt Memorial Chapel. Burial was made in the Richland Center cemetery."
 - . He married Alma Pauline Halverson #10172, b. 11-Oct-1910, d. 25-Jan-1998, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richand Center, WI. Alma: Notes: Richland Observer January 29, 1999 Obituary "Alma P. Pustina Alma P. Barry Pustina, 87, of Richland Center died Sunday, Jan. 25, 1998 at Schmitt Woodland Hills Health Care. Born in Excelsior on Oct. 11, 1910, she was the daughter of Theodore and Annie (Anderson) Halverson. Survivors include a daughter Carol (Jim) Brock of Richland Center; two sons, Robert (Mercedes) Barry of Lone Rock and Ted (Rose) Barry of Kenosha; a sister Hazel (Francis) Buhmeyer of Richland Center; nine grandchildren; several great-grandchildren; several brothers-in-law and sisters-in-law, aunts, uncles and cousins; and several members of the John Pustina family. She was preceded in death by her parents, a sister Thelma Henthorne, husbands George Barry and John Pustina and a great-grandson Kevin Grell. Funeral services were held Tuesday. Jan. 27, at Pratt Memorial Chapel. Rev. Russ Frees officiated. Private committal services were held Wednesday, Jan. 28, at Richlanti Center Cemetery. The family has suggested memorials be made to Schmitt Woodland Hills. Pratt Funeral Service assisted the family."

- 70. i. Carol Y. Barry #10174 b. 25-Dec-1929.
- 71. ii. Robert W. "Bob" Barry #10176 b. 19-Dec-1933.
- 72. iii. Ted N. Barry #10178 b. 1-Jan-1938.
- 44. **Kenneth D. Barry** #3192, b. 27-Dec-1910 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 26-Dec-2001 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Notes: Richland Observer January 3, 2002 Obituary "Kenneth D. Barry Kenneth

D. Barry, 90, of Richland Center died Wednesday, Dec. 26. 2001 at The Richland Hospital. Born Dec. 27, 1910 in Richland Center, he was the son of George and Bertha (Ewing) Barry He married Lois Chitwood on June 6, 1933 in Rockford and she preceded him in death on January 29, 2000. Ken owned and operated the Cities Service bulk station for many years. He was a longtime member of Peace United Methodist Church. He served on the Richland Center Fire Department and the Richland County Board of Supervisors. He served on the Fair Committee among others. Survivors include two daughters. Sandra Gabert of Fond du Lac and Leah (Wilbert) Hanson of Arbor Vitae; five granchildren, Heather, Chad and Sabrina Gabert and Karla Hanson (fiance' Scott Petges) and Christopher Hanson; a brother James "Jim" Barry of Janesville; and a sister-in-law Mollie Sprecher of Richland Center. He was also preceded in death by a sister Mataline "Mattie" Gunhill, four brothers, Glen, George, Earl and Asher Barry, and a son-in-law Henry Gabert. A memorial service was held Saturday. Dec. 29, at the Pratt Memorial Chapel-with Pastor Tom Tarver officiating. Burial will be in the Richland- Center Cemetery at a later date. Memorials may be given to Schmitt Woodland Hills or Richland Center Fire Department. Pratt Funeral Service assisted the family with arrangements." He married Lois C. Chitwood #10165, 6-Jun-1933, b. 3-Mar-1911, d. 29-Jan-2000, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Lois: Notes: Richland Observer February 3, 2000 -Obituary "Lois Barry - Lois Barry, 88, of Richland Center died Saturday, Jan. 29, 2000 at Pine Valley Healthcare and Rehabilitation Center. Born March 3, 1911 in Richland County, she was the daughter of Delbert S. and Hattie (Spence) Chitwood. Lois married Ken Barry on June 6, 1933 in Rockford. She was a graduate of Richland Center High School in 1929. She was also a longtime member of the Peace United Methodist Church. Survivors include her husband Kenneth Barry of Richland Center; two daughters, Sandra Gabert of Fond du Lac and Leah (Wilbert) Hanson of Arbor Vitae; five grandchildren, Heather, Chad, and Sabrina Gabert, and Karla Hanson and Christopher (Kathy) Hanson; and a sister-in-law Mollie Sprecher of Richland Center. She was preceded in death by a brother Vibert Chitwood and a son-in-law Henry Gabert. Graveside services will be held Friday, Feb. 4, at 1 p.m. at the Richland Center Cemetery. Rev. Russell Frees will conduct the service. Memorials may be made to Pine Valley Healthcare and Rehabilitation Center. Pratt Funeral Service assisted the family with the arrangements."

•

- 73. i. Sandra A. "Sandi" Barry #10166 b. 16-Mar-1938.
- 74. ii. Leah Kay Barry #10167 b. 3-Aug-1939.
- 45. Glen V. Barry #10180, b. 3-Mar-1895 in Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 22-Dec-1960 in Richland Hospital, Richland Center, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Notes: Republican Observer December 29, 1960 - Obituary "Suffers Stroke Driving Car; Dies At Hospital -Glen Barry, well known resident of Richland Center, died on December 22 at the Richland Center hospital, following a stroke which he suffered while driving his auto a short time previous. His car struck two other autos, pushing one of them into another car. It was thought that Mr. Barry had received injury and was rushed to the hospital. Doctors stated that death was caused by the stroke. He resided at 361 North Congress St., and was an ice dealer for many years. Born in this county March 3, 1895, he was 65 years of age. His parents were George and Bertha Barry. Services were held Saturday afternoon at 3:30 at the Pratt Memorial chapel and burial was in the Richland Center cemetery. The Rev. Willard Albertus officiated. His wife, Pearl M. Barry died in 1940. Surviving are a daughter, Mrs. Vivian Bonson; a son, Charles, both of Richland Center; a sister, Mrs. Mattie Gunnill, three brothers, Earl, James and Kenneth, all of Richland Center. Glen was a likeable chap, who had many warm friends." He married Pearl B. McKinney #10181, 1916, b. 1-Oct-1894 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 29-Feb-1940 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Pearl: Notes: Republican Observer March 7, 1940 - Obituary "Mrs. Glen Barry Passes Away - Mrs. Glen Barry, well known and highly respected resident of this city died at her home in the second ward on North Congress street Thursday, February 29th after an illness of some time. Pearl B. McKinney was born in this city on October 1, 1894. She was the only daughter of Charles and Ellen McKinney and was the third child of a family of four. One brother and the mother have preceded her in death. Two brothers remain, Mason and Clark, and the father, Charles McKinney. She was a graduate of the Richland county normal in the year

1913. In the year 1916 she was united in marriage to Glen Barry of Richland Center. To this union were born two children, a daughter Vivian and a son Charles who are living at home and with the husband are left to mourn her passing. Mrs. Barry was not a member of any church but she and her children were baptized by Rev. Rollings on an Easter Sunday at the U. B. church in the city five years ago. She was a member of the Woman's Relief Corps, Royal Neighbor and Rebekah lodges, which she always so much enjoyed when she was able to attend. Funeral services were held at the Pratt Funeral Home March 2nd, 1940, with Rev. Rollings officiating. The sermon was from the 23rd Psalm which Mrs. Barry always said held forth so much hope and promise. The body was laid to rest in the Richland Center cemetery. Card of Thanks - To all kind neighbors and friends, W.R.C., Royal Neighbors, Rebekahs, the minister and singers, we extend our heartfelt thanks. The Family."

Children:

- 75. i. Vivian Pearl Barry #10182 b. 27-Apr-1918.
- 76. ii. Charles McKinney Barry #10187 b. 28-May-1921.
- 46. **Asher E. Barry** #10218, b. 1-Jan-1906 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 25-Jun-1906 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Dayton Corners Cemetery, Richland County, WI.
- 47. **Leda Barry** #10232, b. 8-Feb-1897, d. 10-Aug-1983, buried in Forest Hill Cemetery, Dane Co., Madison, Wisconsin. She married Harroun J. "Cap" Morris #10233, 18-Jun-1918, b. 8-Dec-1897 in Wisconsin, d. 13-Jan-1981 in Madison, Dane County, Wisconsin, buried in Forest Hill Cemetery, Dane Co., Madison, Wisconsin.

- 77. i. Donald Harroun Morris #10235 b. 23-Apr-1920.
- 48. William Arthur Sigrist #10234, b. 27-Nov-1919 in Milwaukee, Milwaukee County, Wisconsin, d. 1-Jun-1986 in Madison, Dane County, Wisconsin, buried in Roselawn Cemetery, Monona, Dane Co., Wisconsin. Notes: MADISON William A. Sigrist, age 67, of 2221 Simpson Street, passed away on Sunday, June 1, 1986, at St. Mary's Hospital. He was born on November 27, 1918, in Milwaukee/ Wisconsin. He was a long time Madison resident and a former owner of Progress Grocery. He was employed by the U.S. Postal Service, as a letter
- carrier, retiring in 1971. He was then employed by J. C. Penney, West Towne, as maintenance supervisor, and had recently been self-employed. He was a member of Calvary United Methodist Church, Southside Mens Club, United Commercial Travelers, Doric Masonic Lodge, and the VFW Post 7591. He was a veteran of World War II, serving in the U.S. Army with the 216th General Hospital in Europe. Survivors include his wife, Naomi; two daughters, Sharon A. and Merry R., all of Madison; numerous nieces and nephews; and a host of friends. He was preceded in death by his parents. Funeral services will be held at 1:30 p.m., on Wednesday, June 4, 1986, at the CALVARY UNITED METHODIST CHURCH, 633 W. Badger Road. Reverend Fred Thomas will officiate. Burial will be in Roselawn Memorial Park Cemetery. Friends may call from 4-9 p.m., on Tuesday, June 3, 1986, at the SCHROEDER FUNERAL HOME, 3325 E. Washington Avenue, and at the church, on Wednesday, from 11 a.m. until the hour of services. Masonic services will be held at 8 p.m., on Tuesday, at the funeral home. In lieu of flowers memorials may be made to Calvary United Methodist Church.
- 49. Chlementene Barry #3258, b. 8-Mar-1907 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 15-Sep-1992 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co,WI. Notes: Richland Observer September 24, 1992 Obituary "Chlemantene Barry Chlemantene Barry, 85, of Richland Center, died Sept. 15, 1992. Mrs. Barry was born in Richland Center on March 8, 1907, the daughter of Francis and Saloma Barry. She lived all of her life in Richland County and graduated from Richland Center High School and the Richland County Normal. She taught in one-room county schools, did a good deal of babysitting, and assisted many senior citizens so that they could remain in their own homes. She belonged to various organizations during her long life, but her greatest interest was

in her church, Peace United Methodist. There she taught Sunday school for many years, arid served in a variety of other church-related activities. Survivors include a sister and brother-in-law, Edyth and George Harb of Madison; a brother, Gordon A. Barry, San Angelo, Tex.; as well as three nieces, three nephews, cousins and friends. A memorial service will take place on Tuesday, Oct. 6, at 1 p.m. at Peace United Methodist Church. Rev. Martin Nolet will officiate. Memorials may be made to Peace United Methodist Church in Richland Center. A committal service was held on Friday, Sept. 18, at the Richland Center Cemetery with Rev. Nolet officiating. The Pratt Funeral Service is handling the arrangements."

- 50. Gordon Armond "Red" Barry #3260, b. 9-Mar-1909 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 10-Mar-1995 in El Paso, El Paso County, Texas, buried in El Paso, El Paso County, Texas. He married (1) Louise Dolce Stocking #10224, b. 11-Sep-1911 in Michigan, d. 4-Sep-1984 in Milwaukee, Milwaukee County, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Louise: Notes: Richland Observer September 13, 1984 Obituary "Louise Raschig Mrs. Louise Raschig, 72, a former resident of Richland Center, died Tuesday (Sept. 4, 1984) in Milwaukee, from complications following surgery. Mrs. Raschig was the daughter of Mollie Abel Stocking, a teacher in Richland Center in the early part of the century. Mrs. Raschig resided in Richland Center from 1930 to 1934, when she moved to Milwaukee. She was a librarian for the City of Milwaukee for 38 years, retiring in 1974. Survivors include two daughters, Barbara Barry and Claire Tubeszewski, both of Milwaukee; one brother, Lewis Stocking of Milwaukee; and cousins, members of the Pauls, Pliner and Pulvermacher families of Richland Center." He married (2) Josephine Mary Fazio #10169, b. 15-Aug-1922 in Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania, d. 8-Jun-1980 in El Paso, El Paso County, Texas, buried in El Paso, El Paso County, Texas.
 - Children by Louise Dolce Stocking:
 - 78. i. Infant Son Barry #10226 b. 14-May-1931.
 - 79. ii. Barbara Ann Barry #10227 b. 18-Apr-1933.
 - 80. iii. Claire L. Barry #10258 b. 21-Oct-1942.
- 51. Edyth Barry #3259, b. 20-Apr-1927 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 25-Jul-2013 in Madison, Dane County, Wisconsin. Notes: HARB Edyth 2013-07-25 ONLINE OBITUARY - Edyth Harb -April 20, 1927 - July 25, 2013 MADISON-Edyth Harb, age 86, died on Thurs. July 25, 2013. She was born in Richland Center, WI, on April 20, 1927, the daughter of Saloma and Francis Barry. At the time of her birth, her sister, Chlemantene, was 20 years old and her brother, Gordon, was 18 years old. Edyth graduated from Richland Center High School, where she enjoyed many extracurricular activities, especially working in the high school library and playing the piano to accompany the high school chorus while she was a senior. Edyth took piano lessons all during grade school and high school and did a lot of playing in those years, including playing for several churches. Edyth attended the Business Institute of Milwaukee where she completed a medical secretary course. She then came to Madison to begin a job as secretary to the Superintendent and Medical Director of Lake View Sanatorium. Edyth later transferred to the Dane County Public Health Department. She was employed in these two Dane County jobs for a total of 43 ½ years. During those years Edyth was involved in the work of a number of civic organizations. She was president of the Madison Toastmistress Club, the Business and Professional Women's Club, and the International Association of Administrative Professionals. She was on the board of many groups and somehow always became that group's recording secretary. These included Capital Community Citizens, the local cancer and MS societies, and 13 years on the Friends of Madison Public Library Board. Edyth married George H. Harb on September 9, 1961, at First United Methodist Church in Madison. George was a member of the Dane County Board, so they had some very busy years. They left their Norris Court apartment in 1976 to move to the Meriter Retirement Community where they eventually became the residents who had lived there for the longest period of time. After Edyth's retirement she was a member and chair of several Retirement Community committees and president of the Residents Association for one year. She was editor of The Center Post, the residents' monthly magazine from 1990 to 2012. She was on the board of the YWCA for 5 years and president of the Woman's Club of Madison for 3 years. Edyth was active at Christ Presbyterian Church from the time she came to Madison until she was married. She then transferred to First United Methodist Church since her husband had been a longtime member and had attended Sunday School and

Boy Scouts there. Edyth is survived by several nieces and nephews (her brother's children) but has maintained a meaningful relationship with only one, Craig Barry of Arizona. Her husband, George, died on January 7, 2008. She was also preceded in death by her parents, sister, and brother. There will be a Memorial Service for Edyth on Thurs. August 1, 2013 at 11:00 a. m. at FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH, 203 Wisconsin Ave. She married George H. Harb #10168, 9-Sep-1961 in Madison, Dane County, Wisconsin, b. 21-Sep-1904, d. 7-Jan-2008.

- 52. **Sadie A. Smart** #6327, b. 25-May-1905 in Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 30-May-1905 in Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Dayton Corners Cemetery, Richland County, WI.
- 53. **George Burton Smart** #6324, b. 14-Aug-1907 in Dayton Township, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 25-Mar-1970 in Dayton Township, Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Dayton Corners Cemetery, Richland County, WI. Notes: Richland Observer March 26, 1970 Obituary "George Smart, Ex-County Board Member, Stricken George Smart, a farmer in the town of Dayton and long a member of the Richland County board for that township, was stricken in a heart attack Wednesday morning at his home. He represented Dayton township on the board from 1947 to 1956, serving the last year as board chairman. Later he served from 1963 to 1967. The Smart farm in 1967 became a Wisconsin Century Farm. Mr. Smart was married in September, 1932, to Alice Sennecke, who survives him. He was active in the Masonic Lodge and in the Order of Eastern Star was worthy patron during the term of Mrs. Smart as worthy matron. Funeral arrangements are pending at the Pratt Funeral Home."

Richland Observer April 2, 1970 Obituary "OBITUARY - News of the sudden passing of George Burton Smart, age 62 years, 7 months and 11 days, Wednesday morning, March 25th, came as a shock and surprise to family and friends. Mr. Smart had been in poor health for some time. He passed away unexpectedly in his sleep, the cause of death being an apparent heart attack. He was born in the town of Dayton, August 14th, 1907, the son of George and Sylvia Hofuis Smart. He spent his entire life on the home farm on Dayton Ridge (now a century old farm in the family) except for about eight years when he farmed in the town of Richwood. On Sept. 21, 1932, he was united in marriage to Alice Senneke of Ash Creek. To this union was born one daughter, June. He was a member of the Dayton Corners church and was presently serving as a Trustee. In 1960 he became a member of the Richland Masonic lodge No. 66. He and his wife, Alice, then became members of Eastern Star, Beth Chapter No. 155, and took an active part, becoming Worthy Matron and Worthy Patron in the year 1966. Mr. Smart was an honest and upright man, firm in his convictions and a firm believer in God. He was highly devoted to the welfare of his community and state, and open hearted and generous in giving of his time and labor for public affairs. He was a steady church goer and a believer in education for his children, grandchildren, and all with whom he came in contact. He was a good neighbor and friend and will be greatly missed by those who associated with him. George was active in many organizations, being school board member for many years, town treasurer for five years, town chairman for 17 years and representative for the town of Dayton on the County Board. He served on many committees during his term as County Board member, and thoroughly enjoyed his work. He helped secure rural electrification in this county and was a charter member. The grandchildren of George were always a source of pleasure and he enjoyed having them around him. He loved to travel and enjoyed seeing the natural beauties of the United States and sharing these experiences with his wife, daughter and grandchildren and friends. Survivers include his wife, Alice, daughter June, Mrs. James Shannon, six grandchildren, Lynette, David, Kerry, Joni, Gary and Bobby Shannon, and one brother, Joseph Smart, all of Richland Center, and a host of relatives and friends. Masonic rites were held Friday evening, March 27, at the Pratt Chapel. Funeral services were held Saturday afternoon, at 2:00 p.m., with Rev. G.H. Kintz and Rev. Earl Cooprider officiating. Burial was made at Dayton Corners Cemetery." He married Alice Ruby Senneke #638, 21-Sep-1932 in Richland County, Wisconsin, b. 6-Nov-1910 in Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 6-Jun-1995 in Richland Township, Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Dayton Corners Cemetery, Richland County, WI. Alice: Notes: Richland Observer June 8, 1995 Obituary "Alice R. Smart-Turner - Alice R. Smart-Turner, 84, of Richland Center, died Tuesday, June 6, 1995 at Pine Valley Manor. Alice was born Nov. 6, 1910 in Richland County, the daughter of Arthur Senneke and Etta (Wilson) Senneke. She was

married to George B. Smart who preceded her in death on March 25, 1970. She later married Byron Turner who preceded her in death on Jan. 18, 1992. Alice was the Richland County Deputy Treasurer from Jan. 2, 1956 until Nov. 3, 1975. She was a past Worthy Matron of the Eastern Star and was also an active member of Trinity United Methodist Church. Survivors include one daughter, June Shannon of Madison; six grandchildren, Lynette (Tom) Munz of Lone Rock, David Shannon of Stoughton, Kerry Shannon of Milwaukee, Joni (Jim) Bindl of Richland Center, Gary (Jane) Shannon of Richland Center, and Bob (Heidi) Shannon of Richland Center; three great-grandchildren, Sara and Tim Munz and Joshua Bindl; one son-in-law, Jim Shannon of Richland Center; and one sister, Mae Smart of Richland Center. She was preceded in death by her parents. Funeral services will be held at the Pratt Memorial Chapel on Saturday, June 10, 1995 at 2:00 p.m. Reverend David E. Sharpe will officiate. Burial will follow in the Dayton Corners Cemetery. Friends may call at the Pratt Memorial Chapel on Friday, June 9 from 5:00-8:00 p.m. where an Eastern Star service will be held at 7:30 p.m. Friends may also call at the Pratt Memorial Chapel on Saturday from 8:00 a.m. until the time of service at 2:00."

54. Joseph William Smart #6326, b. 23-Dec-1909 in Dayton Township, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 16-Oct-1988 in Richland Hospital, Richland Center, Wisconsin, buried in Dayton Corners Cemetery, Richland County, WI. Notes: Richland Observer October 20, 1988 Obituary "Joseph W. Smart - Joseph W. Smart, 78, died Sunday morning, Oct. 16, very unexpectedly at The Richland Hospital. Mr. Smart was born Dec. 23, 1909 on Dayton Ridge, the son of Sylvia (Hofius) and George B. Smart Sr. Joseph was a baby of three-months when his father died, so he spent his childhood on the same farm with his grandparents, mother and one brother. He enjoyed having new cars, starting out driving his grandfather's 1912 Ford. His school days were started with his grandmother, and he went through the grades at the Berger School in the Town of Dayton. He married the former Mae Senneke on Nov. 3, 1937. Joseph built a new house for his bride in 1937 on the same spot as the house he was born in. Here he spent his life and the farmland improved under his management. A new 75-foot dairy barn with milkhouse and cleaning room was added along with the rest of the farm buildings and improvements. He served from 1941 to 1963 on the school board of the Berger School until it closed and became the Dayton Community Center and Town Hall. He attended Sunday school and became a member of the Dayton Corners Church, where he sang like his mother had before him. He also saw that the building was repaired and warmed for Sunday services. He became treasurer of the Dayton Corners Cemetery in 1939, was faithful always, and helped many families find their loved one's final resting places, always improving the cemetery itself. Joe had traveled through almost every state in the United States, and did lots of fishing with friends in Wisconsin waters. He enjoyed his retirement on his home farm. Survivors include his wife, Mae; a sister-in-law, Alice; a niece, June Shannon; grandnieces Lynette Munz, Joni Bindl; grandnephews, David, Kerry, Gary and Robert (Bob) Shannon; great-grandniece and nephew, Sara and Timmy Munz. He was preceded in death by his parents; and brother, George B. Smart. Funeral services were held at 1:30 p.m. Wednesday in the Pratt Chapel with Rev. Logan Holder officiating. Burial was in the Dayton Corners Cemetery." He married Mae Dorothy Senneke #8975, 3-Nov-1937 in Waukon, Allamakee County, Iowa, b. 11-Jun-1912 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 9-Feb-2006 in Richland Hospital, Richland Center, Wisconsin, buried in Dayton Corners Cemetery, Richland County, WI. Mae: Notes: Richland Observer February 16, 2006 Obituary "Mae Dorothy - Mae Dorothy Smart, 93, of Richland Center died Thursday, Feb. 9, 2006 at The Richland Hospital. Born June 11, 1912 in Richland Center, she was the daughter of Arthur and Etta (Wilson) Senneke. She graduated from Ash Creek School in 1927 and from Richland Center High School in 1931. She married Joseph William Smart in Waukon, Iowa on Nov. 3, 1937. He preceded her in death on Oct. 16, 1988. Since 1945 she has been a member of Dayton Corners Church and served as church cemetery sexton for many years. Survivors include a niece, June Shannon of Richland Center; six great nieces and nephews, Lynnette (Thomas) Munz of Richland Center, David Shannon of Richland Center; Kerry Shannon of Milwaukee, Joni (John) Shannon Sharpe of Richland Center, Gary (Jane) Shannon of Richland Center; and Bob (Heidi) Shannon of Steuben; six great great nieces and nephews; other relatives and friertds. She was also preceded in death by her parents and a sister Alice Smart Turner. Funeral services were held

Monday, Feb. 13, at Pratt Memorial Chapel. Rev. Craig Peach officiated. Burial was in Dayton Corners Cemetery. Pratt Funeral Service assisted the family with arrangements."

55. **Joseph Henry Barry** #10221, b. 20-Jun-1914, d. 16-Aug-1971 in Saint Louis, Missouri, buried in Dayton Corners Cemetery, Richland County, WI. Notes: Richland Observer August 19, 1971 - Obituary "Joseph Barry, St. Louis, Dies - Funeral services will be held Thursday at 1 p.m. at the Pratt Chapel for Joseph H. Barry, 57, St. Louis, Mo., who died at his home after suffering a heart attack Monday, Aug. 16. The Rev. Harold Welch will be the officiating minister and burial will be in the Dayton Corners cemetery. Surviving are his mother, Mrs. Laura Barry, St. Louis, Mo. They formerly lived in Richland county."

.

- **56. Mary Wheaton** #**5431**.
- 57. Margaret Wheaton #5432.
- 58. **Fay W. Wheaton** #9177, b. abt 1917 in Illinois, buried in Rockford Cemetery, Rockford, Winnebago County, IL.
- 59. Harry Glen Wheaton #5430, b. 21-Jan-1922 in Rockford, Illinois, d. 24-Oct-1999 in Beloit, Rock County, Wisconsin, buried 27-Oct-1999 in Rockford Cemetery, Rockford, Winnebago County, IL. Notes: The Richland Observer Obituaries October 28, 1999 "Harry Glen Wheaton, 77, formerly of 1349 Shirland Ave., Beloit, died Sunday evening, Oct. 24, 1999 at the Haven House Hospice in Janesville. Born Jan. 21, 1922 in Rockford, he had lived for many years in the Mauston area. He moved to Beloit 20 years ago. He had been employed as a machine operator at a machine shop in Beloit until his retirement in 1987. Harry served in the U.S. Army and was a veteran of World War II. He is survived by his daughter Shirley (Clarence) Peterson of Wellington, Utah; his son William (Jennifer) Wheaton of Lone Rock, two sisters, Mary Landault of Peoria, Ariz. and Margarent Saunders of Milton; his cousins, Arron Bell and Butch Bell, both of Beloit; seven grandchildren, 11 great-grandchildren; nieces and nephews; and friends. He was preceded in death by his parents, Mr. and Mrs. Leo Wheaton. Graveside services with military rites were conducted Wednesday, Oct. 27, at the Rockton Cemetery, Rockton, Ill. The Whitcomb Funeral Home of Janesville assisted the family with the arrangement."

. He married Luella Judds #7129.

Children:

- 81. i. Shirley L. Wheaton #5434 b. 20-Oct-1946.
- 82. ii. William "Bill" Wheaton #5433 b. 28-Dec-1947.

Generation Six

60. Carl "Jack" Gunnill #6670, b. 8-Feb-1918 in Madison, Dane County, Wisconsin, d. 9-May-1988 in Richland Hospital, Richland Center, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Notes: Richland Observer May 12, 1988 Obituary "Carl 'Jack' Gunnill - Carl "Jack" Gunnill, 70, who spent nearly his entire life in Richland County and served as the county's Clerk of Circuit Court for 32 years, died Monday, May 9, 1988, in The Richland Hospital. He was born in Madison on Feb. 8, 1918, to Carl and Mataline (Barry) Gunnill. His father, Carl Thomas, was serving with the United States Army in France when his son was born. He was killed in the Battle of Chateau-Thierry before he had a chance to return home, but he was the one who had written home to tell Mrs. Gunnill to call his son "Jack," for Gen. John J. "Black Jack" Pershing. Jack attended grade school in the West Side School and was graduated from Richland Center High School in 1937. On Nov. 27, 1939, he married Avis H. Wanless, and the couple had three children, Tom, Mary, and John. Jack served in the U.S. Army in World War II with the 8th Army Division. He had served in France, in the area in which his father had been killed, and also at Bastogne, in the Battle of the Bulge. He had received the Purple Heart for combat injuries. Following his service, Mr.

Gunnill returned to Richland Center, and in the fall election of 1946 ran for Clerk of Circuit Court. He was elected and took office in January of 1947. He was re-elected 15 times after that and was consistently one of the leading vote-getters on the county's Republican ticket. He was a member of the Veterans of Foreign Wars and the American Legion, and the Town and Country Presbyterian Church. He was preceded in death by his wife, Avis, who died on March 17, 1983. He is survived by his mother, Mataline Gunnill of the city; his daughter, Mary, Mrs. Jerry Zavada of Spring Green; and two sons and their families, Tom and Jeanne of Souix City, Iowa; and John and Merri of Anchorage, Alaska; and four grandchildren. Funeral services were held Wednesday morning, May 11, at the Pratt Memorial Chapel, with the Rev. John D. Gibbs officiating. Burial was in the Richland Center Cemetery where military graveside rites were conducted by the American Legion Post No. 13 and the VFW Post No. 2267." He married Avis Helen Wanless #6654, 27-Nov-1939, b. 16-Jul-1920 in Richland County, Wisconsin (daughter of Earl Douglas Wanless #6646 and Helen McNelly #6649), d. 17-Mar-1983 in Madison, Dane County, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Avis: Notes: Richland Observer March 24, 1983 Obituary "Avis Gunnill, 62, Dies Thursday - Mrs. Avis H. Gunnill, 62, died Thursday (March 17, 1983) in Madison General Hospital. Mrs. Gunnill was born July 16, 1920 in Richland County, the daughter of Earl and Helen McNelly Wanless. She married Carl Gunnill Nov. 27, 1939. For the past 18 years she was employed as an office secretary at O'Bryan Brothers, Inc. Mrs. Gunnill was preceded in death by a brother, John Wanless. Survivors include her husband, Carl of Richland Center; a daughter, Mrs. Jerry (Mary) Zavada of Spring Green; two sons, Tom of Sauk Village, Ill. and John of Anchorage, Alaska; her mother, Helen Wanless of Richland Center; two brothers, Mills Wanless of Richland Center and Jim Wanless of Beaverton, Ore.; a sister, Mrs. Katherine Bice of Oroville, Calif.; and three grandchildren. Funeral services were held at the Pratt Memorial Chapel Monday with the Rev. John Gibbs officiating. Burial was in the Richland Center Cemetery."

61. **Donald Earl "Don" Barry** #2583, b. 3-Jan-1920 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 27-Jul-1940 in Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Notes: Republican Observer August 1, 1940 Obituary "Auto Crash on Highway 60 Claims Eight Lives - Twelve Persons Involved In Terrible Accident Saturday Night - Donald Earl Barry, son of Mr. and Mrs. Earl Barry of this city, was 20 years, six months and 24 days of age on the date of his death. He was born in Richland Center January 3, 1920. Here all his life has been spent and of late he has been employed with a cement crew. He attended Richland Center high school and like his companions, Harley Martin and Frederick McGinley, was a member of the graduating class of 1938. He leaves to mourn his tragic and untimely death his parents, two brothers William and Alan and two sisters, Kathleen and Lois, his grandfather George Barry, Richland Center, and grandparents Etta and Roy Tyler, besides other relatives and a host of friends. Funeral services were held Wednesday afternoon at 3 o'clock from the Pratt Funeral Home and the body laid to rest in the city cemetery."

Republican Observer August 8, 1940 Obituary "Young Couple Are Buried Side by Side - Funeral services last Wednesday afternoon from the Pratt Funeral Home were held for Miss Ruby Edgerly and Don Barry. The former service was at 1:30 and for Mr. Barry at 3:00. Both these young people met death in the auto accident on highway 60 which occurred on July 27th, when eight persons met death as the result of the crash. Burial of Miss Edgerly and Mr. Barry was in the Richland Center cemetery in graves side by side. Roth services were very largely attended and the banks of flowers attested to the high esteem in which they were held. This young couple expected to be married this month.

62. **Kathleen R. "Kate" Barry** #2629, b. 5-Nov-1921 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 6-Apr-1990 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, buried 10-Apr-1990 in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Notes: Richland Observer April 6, 1990 Obituary "Kathleen R. Ambrose - Kathleen "Kate" R. Ambrose, 68, of Richland Center, passed away on Friday, April 6, 1990, at The Richland Hospital. Mrs. Ambrose was born on Nov. 5, 1921, in Richland Center, to Earl and Freda (Tyler) Barry. She married Buren Ambrose on June 7, 1951, in Dubuque, Iowa. Survivors include her husband, Buren of Richland Center; two daughters, Judy Guinther of Richland Center and Janis (Larry) Marshall of Gillingham; four sons, Barry (Caryl) Beaty of Fort Collins, Colo., Leo (Sue) Peterson of Verona,

Jeff Ambrose and friend, Jaleen Schwichtenberg of Richland Center, and Jack Ambrose of Richland Center; eight grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren; a brother, Bill Barry of Richland Center; and several nieces and nephews. She was preceded in death by her parents; two brothers, Don and Alan Barry; and a sister, Lois Briggs. Funeral services were held at the Pratt Memorial Chapel at 1 p.m. on Tuesday, April 10, 1990. Reverend Gerard van Leeuwen officiated. Burial was in the Richland Center Cemetery." She married (1) Jesse Hamilton Beaty #6845, b. 4-Mar-1921 in Woodstock, Richland County, Wisconsin (son of Chester Arthur Beaty #6856 and Emma Irene Murphy #6857), d. 9-Nov-1999 in Richland Center, Richland Co, Wisconsin, buried 12-Nov-1999 in Woodstock Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin. Jesse: Notes: Richland Observer November 11, 1999 Obituary "Jesse H. Beaty - Jesse H. Beaty, 78, of Richland Center died Tuesday, Nov. 9, 1999 at The Richland Hospital. Born March 4, 1921 in Woodstock, Wis., he was the son of Jesse and Emma (Murphy) Beaty. He married Freda Flamme on Oct. 26, 1949 in Keokuk, Iowa. Jesse was a longtime resident of Richland Center. He was involved in construction throughout his career. He served as a construction supervisor for the Kroger Company in Wisconsin and spent many years as a building inspector, first in Madison and then for the state of Wisconsin. He served on committees for the Schmitt Woodland Hills, was a longtime member of Town & Country Presbyterian Church, and was a member of the Richland Masonic Lodge #66 F&A.M. Survivors include his wife Freda of Richland Center; a son Barry (Caryl) Beaty of Fort Collins, Colo.; two granddaughters, Meagban Beaty of Fort Collins and Lyric(fiance Christian Bartholomay) Beaty of Madison; a great-granddaughter Aislinn Beaty-Robinson of Fort Collins; a sister Caroline (Oris) Oestereicb of Cottonwood, Ariz.; three brothers. Harold (Lorraine) Beaty of Richland Center, Charles (Bessie) Beaty of Baraboo and William (Wilda) Beaty of Richland Center. He was preceded in death by his parents and three sisters, Lucile,1 Claire and Marjory. Funeral services will be held Friday, Nov. 12, at Pratt Memorial Chapel at 11 a.m. Burial will be in the Woodstock Cemetery with Pastor Mark Boyer officiating. Visitation will be held Friday at the funeral home from 9:30 a.m. until the time of the service at 11. Memorials may be given to the Richland Hospital Foundation Building Fund. Pratt Funeral Service is assisting the family with the arrangements." She married (2) "Pete" Peterson #6851. "Pete": Notes: Albert? She married (3) Buren Earl "Beans" Ambrose #3195, 7-Jun-1951 in Dubuque, Dubuque County, Iowa, b. 15-Aug-1917 in Viola, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 1-Jun-2002 in Meriter Hospital, Madison, Dane County, Wisconsin, buried 6-Jun-2002 in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co,WI. Buren: Notes: Richland Observer June 6, 2002 Obituary "Buren E. 'Beans' Ambrose - Buren Earl "Beans" Ambrose, 84, of Richland Center died Saturday, June 1, 2002 at Meriter Park Hospital in Madison. Born in Viola on Aug. 15, 1917 he was the son of Jake and Pearl (Starkey) Ambrose. He married Kathleen "Kate" Barry on June 7, 1951 and she preceded him in death on April 6, 1990. Buren served in the U.S. Army and was a veteran of World War II having served in the Pacific. He was a member of VFW Post 2267 of Richland Center and served for many years as a member of the VFW Honor Guard. He retired after more than 30 years "on the road" as a heavy equipment operator for Operating Engineers Local 139 and was a proud member of the union. Buren was a builder He built roads and highways that was his job; but he built many things that are much more lasting. A strong and loving marriage to Kate; a family that not only counts his own children and grandchildren but an extended family that includes all those he taught to bait fish hooks, shoot rifles, clean squirrels, change oil, drive cars and all the things that if you didn't know you could go and ask Beans. He was Dad, Grandpa, Uncle Beans to his family, but to all he was "Beaner". Survivors include six children, Barry (Caryl) Beaty of Fort Collins, Colo., Leo (Sue) Peterson of Blue Mounds, Judy Ambrose and Brad Sandmire of Richland Center, Janis (Larry) Marshall of Gillingham, Jeff (Jaleen) Ambrose of Richland Center, and Jack Ambrose of Madison; six grandchildren, Lance (Jenny) Peterson, Scott Peterson, Mike (Tracey) Guinther, Meaghan Beaty, Lyric (Christian) Bartholomey, and Matt Habel; three great-grandchildren, Aislinn, Brandon and Conner; two sisters-in-law Mildred Ambrose of Soldiers Grove and Gloria Ambrose of Oshkosh; many nieces and nephews; and longtime loving companion Bertha Coppernoll of Richland Center. Funeral services will be held Thursday, June 6, at 11 a.m. at the Pratt Memorial Chapel. Rev. Craig Peach will officiate. Burial will be in the Richland Center Cemetery where military graveside rites will be conducted by the American Legion Post 13 and VFW Post 2267. Friends may call at Pratt Memorial Chapel on Wednesday from 6 to 8 p.m. and Thursday morning from 8 a.m. until the time of the service. Pratt Funeral Service is assisting the family with the arrangements."

- 83. i. Barry J. Beaty #6668 b. 9-May-1944. *Children by "Pete" Peterson:*
- 84. ii. Leo J. Peterson #6852. Children by Buren Earl "Beans" Ambrose:
- 85. iii. Judith Rae "Judy" Ambrose #6846 b. 4-Nov-1951.
- 86. iv. Janis Louise Ambrose #6847 b. 30-Oct-1953.
- 87. v. Jeffrey Earl "Jeff" Ambrose #6848 b. 3-Nov-1959.
- 88. vi. Jack A. Ambrose #6849 b. 31-Jan-1961.
- 63. William Vernon "Bill" Barry #1768, b. 25-Jan-1924 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 14-Oct-1995 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, buried 17-Oct-1995 in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Notes: The Richland Observer - October 19, 1995 - Obituaries "William "Bill" Barry, 71, of Richland Center, died on Saturday, Oct. 14, 1995, at his residence in Richland Center. He was born Jan. 25, 1924 in Richland Center, the son of Earl and Freda (Tyler) Barry. He was married Oct. 9, 1944 at the Little Brown Church, Nashua, Iowa, to Helen "Hap" Kraska, and she preceded him in death on July 14, 1989. Bill was a mason for many years. Survivors include two sons, Fed Barry and Donald (Sharon) Barry, both of Richland Center; six grandchildren; and nine great-grandchildren. He was preceded in death by one son, Tom in 1971; two brothers; and two sisters. Graveside services were held on Tuesday, Oct. 17, 1995 at the Richland Center Cemetery. The Pratt Funeral Service of Richland Center assisted the family." He married Helen Gertrude "Hap" Kraska #1156, 9-Oct-1944 in Nashua, Iowa, b. 12-Sep-1926 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin (daughter of Charles Francis Kraska #546 and Mary Blanche "Peggy" Dillon #545), d. 14-Jul-1989 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, buried 17-Jul-1989 in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Helen: Notes: The Richland Observer - July 20, 1989 - Obituaries "Helen "Hap" Barry, 62, of Richland Center, died Friday, July 14, 1989, at her residence in Richland Center. Mrs. Barry was born Sept. 12, 1926, in Richland Center, the daughter of Charles and Blanch Dillon Kraska. On Oct.9, 1944, she married Bill Barry in Dubuque, Iowa. Survivors include her husband, Bill Barry of Richland Center; two sons, Fred (Betty) Barry and Don (Sharon) Barry, both of Richland Center; a brother, James (Helen) Kraska of Richland Center; four sisters, Dorothy (Byron) McBain, Margaret (Charles) Turner, Elizabeth (Ray) Brown, all of Richland Center, and Mary (Bill) Harris of Sauk City; six grandchildren; three great-grandchildren; and nieces and nephews. Funeral services were held on Monday, July 17, at 11 a.m. at the Pratt Memorial Chapel in Richland Center. Father Joseph Martinson officiated with burial in the Richland Center Cemetery."

- 89. i. Thomas Eugene "Tom" Barry #1769 b. 24-Feb-1945.
- 90. ii. Fredrick William "Fred" Barry #1772 b. 19-Jan-1947.
- 91. iii. Donald E. Barry #1776 b. 15-Apr-1948.
- 64. **Lois Louise Barry** #1658, b. 25-May-1925 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 6-May-1973 in Stoughton, Dane County, Wisconsin, buried 9-May-1973 in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Notes: The Richland Observer May 10, 1973 Obituaries "Lois Briggs, 47, died unexpectedly (May 6, 1973) at her home in Stoughton. Lois was born in Richland Center May 25, 1925, and was the daughter of Earl and Freda Tyler Barry. She married Richard Briggs, who survives her. Also surviving are three sons, Bill and Douglas, Madison and Robert, at home; her parents, Mr. and Mrs. Earl Barry; a brother, William; and a sister, Kathleen, Mrs. Buren Ambrose, all of Richland Center. Funeral services were held Wednesday in the Pratt Chapel with the Rev. Ellis Gasser officiating and burial was in the Richland Center Cemetery." She married Richard Culver "Dick" Briggs #747, b. 12-Apr-1923 in Eagle Township, Richland County, Wisconsin (son of Donald "Don" Briggs #732 and Beulah Leora Culver #744), d. 17-Jul-1986 in Madison, Dane County, Wisconsin, buried 21-Jul-1986 in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Richard: Notes: Republican Observer April 25, 1935 Article "BASSWOOD Richard Briggs has the German measles."

Richland County area, died on Thursday, July 17, 1886, at a Madison hospital. Mr. Briggs was born in Richland County on April 12, 1923, to Donald and Beulah Briggs. He was a Marine veteran of World War II, a member of the VFW 2267, the Plumbers Local 167, the Loyal Order of the Moose, and Moose Club 1451. Richard owned and operated the Briggs Plumbing Company, Inc., of Stoughton. Survivors include three sons, Robert and Douglas Briggs of Stoughton, and William of Middleton; three grand-children, Ashley, Darin and Denise; his fiance, Diana Olson of

Stoughton; his mother, Beulah of Madison; a brother, Kenneth of Reedsburg; two sisters, Joyce Thompson of Middleton and Mrs. Henry (Donna) Johnson of Whittier, N.C. Funeral services were held at 10:30 a.m. on Monday, July 21, at the Pratt Memorial Chapel. Burial was in the Richland Center Cemetery where military graveside rites were also conducted by the Richland Center American Legion and VFW Post 2267."

- 92. i. William Richard "Bill" Briggs #762 b. 13-Feb-1947.
- 93. ii. Douglas James "Doug" Briggs #760 b. 28-Dec-1951.
- 94. iii. Robert Earl "Reb" Briggs #761 b. 26-Apr-1960.
- 65. Alan Daniel Barry #1161, b. 1-Mar-1940 in Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 12-Aug-1965 in Milwaukee, Milwaukee County, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Notes: Richland Observer August 19, 1965 Obituary "Allan Barry, 25, Dies in Fire In Milwaukee Alan Barry, 25, son of Mr. and Mrs. Earl Barry, Richland Center, died last Thursday morning, Aug. 12, in a fire in a building on West Appleton avenue in Milwaukee, where he roomed. He was manager of the Chitwood Singer Sewing Machine center in Milwaukee, which had its quarters in the same building. A Milwaukee newspaper reported the fire was of undetermined origin and that Barry died of monoxide poisoning. His funeral was held here Monday afternoon at the Pratt Chapel with the Rev. Lester Mathews officiating. Burial was in the Richland Center cemetery. Besides his parents he is survived by two daughters, Victoria Marie and Lori Lynn, a brother, William and a sister, Kathleen, Mrs. Buren Ambrose, all of the city, and a sister, Lois, Mrs. Richard Briggs, Stoughton."
- 66. **Infant Son Barry** #10253, b. 28-Sep-1929, d. 28-Sep-1929, buried in Dayton Corners Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin.
- 67. Richard Delos "Dick" Barry #10222, b. 15-Aug-1932 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 15-Jul-2007 in Janesville, Rock County, Wisconsin, buried in Oak Hill Cemetery, Janesville, Rock County, WI. Notes: Richland Observer July 19, 2007 - Obituary "Richard 'Dick' D. Barry - Richard "Dick" Delos Barry, age 74, of Janesville, WI died Sunday, July 15, 2007 at Mercy Hospital. The son of the late James E. and Evelyn G. (Stroff) Bany, Dick was born on August 15, 1932 in Richland Center, WI. Dick graduated from Richland Center High School in 1951 and enlisted in the United States Air Force 1951. He was Honorably discharged in 1955. On June 12, 1959, Dick married Verna Carolyn Soverns in Janesville. Dick has been a custodian for the Janesville School System for the last 28 years. He also worked 13 years at Highway Trailer Plant. In Dick's younger years he was a bowler and archer. Dick also loved spending time at the Janesville Senior Center playing chess, dominos, and shooting pool with all his friends. He was a great pet lover, and took in many dogs and cats over the years. Dick is survived by his wife: Vema Barry; and two sons: David L. Barry of Janesville, and Richard J. (Christy) Barry of St. Joseph, MO; 2 grandsons: Justin and Brandon; his two german shepherds: Maddie and Lady; many nieces, nephews, and close friends. In addition to his parents, he was predeceased by his brother: David L. Barry. Memorials may be made in Dick's name to the Rock County Humane Society. Funeral Services will be held at 11:00 AM on Thursday, July 19, 2007 at the WHITCOMB-LYNCH-ALBRECHT FUNERAL HOME; JANESVILLE (608)752-2444. Burial will follow at Oak Hill Cemetery, Visitation vill be held on Wednesday, from 5:00 until 8:00 PM at the funeral home and also on Thursday morning from 10:00 AM until the time of service at the funeral home. "Do not stand at my grave and weep. I am not there, I do not sleep. I am the thousand winds that blow, lam the diamond glints on the snow. I am the sunlight on ripened grain, I am the gentle autumn's rain. When van awaken in the morning hush, I am the swift uplifting rush of quiet birds in circled flight. I am the soft stars that shine at night. Do not stand at my grave and cry. I am not there, I did not die. ".

He married Verna Carolyn Soverns #10223, 12-Jun-1956.

- 68. David Lee Barry #9868, b. 25-Aug-1935 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 24-Apr-1957 in Halifax, Halifax County, North Carolina, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Notes: Republican Observer April 12, 1962 - Obituary "David Barry Killed In Auto Accident - Pfc. David Leo Barry, 21 years of age, stationed at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, died at Halifax, North Carolina, on April 24th, having; been instantly killed in an auto accident. He was a passenger in a car which went out of control, crashed into an embankment and rolled over. With a group of service men, David was enroute home on leave and was making part of the trip by car and later was to take a train for his home in this city. A dog in the road caused the driver to turn his auto to avoid striking the animal and then the accident occurred bringing death to David. Others in the auto were injured but not critically. Pfc. Barry was a marine, son of Mr. and Mrs. James Barry of 438 North Central avenue. He was a native of Richland Center, born August 25, 1935. David was a graduate of the Richland Center high school with the class of 1953. During his high school days he was active in athletics and was well liked by students and teachers. Later he attended Stout Institute and Platteville State College. In 1956 he entered service. Surviving are his parents, a brother Richard, of Rockford, and a sister, Lois Ellen Kennedy, Madison. Many more distant relatives and many friends survive. Funeral services were held Tuesday from the Pratt Memorial Chapel, the Rev. George Bishop officiating, and burial was in the city cemetery."
- 69. **Lois Barry** #10170, b. 1939 in Richland Center, Richland County , Wisconsin. Notes: Was listed as Infant son believe 1939-1939
- 70. Carol Y. Barry #10174, b. 25-Dec-1929 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 31-Jul-2019 in Richland Township, Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richard County, WI. Notes: Richland Observer August 8, 2019 - Obituary "Carol Y. Brock - Carol Y. Brock, 89, passed away on Wednesday, July 31, 2019, at Schmitt Woodland Hills in Richland Center. Carol was born in Richland Center on December 25, 1929, to the late George and Alma Barry. After graduating from high school, she worked as a dental assistant, where she met her future husband Jim Brock, when he was a dental patient. Carol and Jim were married on August 16, 1950, and they were blessed with four children: Karen, Kathy, Julie and David. Carol enjoyed playing golf, tennis and softball. She was an avid bowler for many years. She loved singing in the church choir. She will be remembered for thoughtful cards and letters. Carol worked for 22 years at Gold Bond Ice Cream and she was a good and dependable worker. Carol is survived by her husband, Jim; four children, Karen (Lester) Parker, Kathy Schwinefus, Julie (Bill) Stebbins, and David (Marge) Brock; six grandchildren; eight great-grandchildren; and a brother, Ted (Rose) Barry. Carol was preceded in death by her parents; son-in-law Ron Schwinefus; brother Bob Barry; grandson Kevin Grell; and great-grandson Samuel Parker. Funeral services were held on Monday, August 5, at Pratt Memorial Chapel, with burial following in the Richland Center Cemetery. Visitation was held on Sunday, August4, at Pratt Memorial Chapel and again on Monday, August 5, until the time of the service. In lieu of flowers, memorials may be gifted to Schmitt Woodland Hills or Peace United Methodist Church. The Pratt Funeral and Cremation Service assisting the family with arrangements." She married James Frank Brock #10175, 16-Aug-1950, b. 29-Sep-1928, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richard County, WI.
- 71. **Robert W. "Bob" Barry** #10176, b. 19-Dec-1933, d. 16-Jun-2013, buried in Saint Kilian Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin. Notes: Stafford's Obituay "Robert W. Barry age 79 of Richland Center and formerly of Lone Rock passed away on Sunday, June 16, 2013 at Pine Valley Healthcare & Rehabilitation Center. He was born on December 19, 1933 in Richland Center the son of George and Alma (Halversen) Barry. He was married on August 25, 1979 to the former Mercedes Kaul. Robert was a past member of the Sacred Heart Catholic Church in Lone Rock. Survivors include, his brother, Ted (Rose) Barry of Pleasant Prairie, a sister, Carol (James) Brock of Richland Center, many nieces, nephews, other relatives and friends. He was preceded in death by his parents, George and Alma Barry and his wife, Mercedes Barry. A memorial

service will be held on Friday, June 21, 2013 at 10:00 A.M. at the Richardson-Stafford Funeral Home in Spring Green. Fr. Mike Resop will officiate with burial in the St. Kilian's Catholic Cemetery in Bear Valley at a later date. Visitation will be held on Friday at the Richardson-Stafford Funeral Home from 9:00 A.M. until the time of service at 10:00 A.M." He married Mercedes E. Kaul #10177, 25-Aug-1979, b. 18-Mar-1925 in Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 30-Oct-2011 in Richland Township, Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Saint Kilian Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin. Mercedes: Notes: Stafford's Obituary "Mercedes E. Barry age 86 of Richland Center and formerly of Lone Rock passed away on Sunday, October 30, 2011 at the Pine Valley Health Care & Rehabilitation Center. She was born on March 18, 1925 in Richland County the daughter of Michael and Susan (Greenheck) Kaul. s married in August of 1979 to Robert Barry. Survivors include, her husband, Robert Barry of Richland Center, 2 sisters-in-law, Esther Kaul of Hillpoint, Evelyn Kaul of Dodgeville, many nieces, nephews, other relatives and friends. She was preceded in death by her parents, Michael and Susan Kaul, 5 brothers, Leonard, Joseph, Francis, Leo and Albert Kaul. A memorial service will be held on Saturday, November 5, 2011 at 10:00 A.M. at the Richardson-Stafford Funeral Home in Spring Green. Fr. Wesley Janowski will officiate with burial in the St. Kilian's Catholic Cemetery at a later date. Visitation will be held on Saturday at the Richardson-Stafford Funeral Home from 9:00 A.M. until the time of service. In lieu of flowers memorials may be made to a charity of choice or for Masses to be said in Mercedes's memory."

- 72. **Ted N. Barry** #10178, b. 1-Jan-1938. He married Rose UNKNOWN #10179, b. 2-Nov-1937.
- 73. Sandra A. "Sandi" Barry #10166, b. 16-Mar-1938 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 4-Dec-2011 in Fond du Lac, Fond du Lac County, Wisconsin, buried in Fond du Lac, Fond du Lac County, Wisconsin. Notes: Find A Grave obit "Sandra A. Gabert (Sandi), 73, of Fond du Lac, died unexpectedly Sunday, December 4, 2011, at St. Agnes Hospital and after a brief illness. She was born March 16, 1938, in Richland Center, Wis., the daughter of Kenneth and Lois Chitwood Barry. It was in her hometown where she began her long career in pursuit of her love for music. As a teenager she began teaching piano lessons and began playing the organ for church, as well as singing, and playing accordion and piano for weddings and other celebrations. She graduated from Richland Center High School in 1956 and went on to pursue her passion for music at the University of Wisconsin-Madison where she earned her bachelor's degreee in education and her master's degree in vocal performance. Sandi began her formal teaching career in the Appleton School District in 1962. On June 20, 1964, she married Henry E. Gabert. In 1964, she also began to teach elementary music in the North Fond du Lac School District and then moved on to teach choir at the junior high. After five years she took time off from full time teaching to raise her family and she worked as a part time vocal and piano instructor at the University of Wisconsin-Fond du Lac. From 1975 to 1976, she taught junior high vocal music at Oakfield. In 1978, she returned to North Fond du Lac to teach K-5 music and to direct the junior high choir. Supporting her husband Hank throughout his 9-year battle with cancer, he preceded her in death on June 24, 1990. She also cared for her ailing parents who preceded her death. In 2003, Sandi retired from teaching elementary music at Friendship Learning Center in North Fond du Lac but she continued to teach piano at the University of Wisconsin-Fond du Lac campus. Sandi continued to be active in the Alpha Delta Kappa Educational Sorority, and the Red Hatters where she was an accompanist for their musical gatherings. In retirement she enjoyed traveling the back roads of Wisconsin and finding interesting shops and sites with her friend Dale. She enjoyed playing and spending time with her grandchildren, and traveling to Texas, Minnesota, and China to be with her family. Surviving are two daughters, Heather Gabert of Manor, Texas and Sabrina (Tony) Wixo of Maple Grove, Minn.; a son, Chad (Amy) Gabert of Middleton; five grandchildren, Brandon, Ava, and Caden Wixo, and Colin and Gianna Gabert. She is further survived by a sister, Leah (Will) Hanson of Arbor Vitae, her special friend, Dale Kussrow of Oshkosh and his daughter, Katy Kussrow of Ripon; and Maribeth Gabert of Oshkosh; two brothers-in-law, Richard (Sharon) Gabert and Thomas Gabert, both of Oshkosh. Her parents and her husband preceded her in death. Mrs. Gabert, the music teacher, was a "Momma" to many who loved teaching and loved children. She cherished her time and memories with all of her students. She always was there to listen, support, offer the right words at the right time and help out in ways above and beyond in any way that she could. Many were the recipients of her love, care and guidance, her winks and smiles, hugs and

Starbursts. She was one, vibrant, "Classy Lady"! VISITATION: Visitation for Sandi Gabert will be on Thursday, December 8, 2011, from 5 to 8p.m. at the Uecker-Witt Funeral Home, 524 N. Park Ave. SERVICES: A Memorial Mass will be celebrated on Friday, December 9, at 1:30 p.m. at the Cathedral of St. Paul, 51 W. Division St., with the Rev. Brian Beno officiating. Inurnment of cremated remains will be at the Cathedral Columbarium."

- . She married Henry Edward "Hank" Gabert #10251, 20-Jun-1964 in Appleton, Outagamie County, Wisconsin, b. 18-Oct-1937 in Oshkosh, Winnebago County, Wisconsin, d. 24-Jun-1990 in Fond du Lac, Fond du Lac County, Wisconsin, buried in Fond du Lac, Fond du Lac County, Wisconsin. Henry: Notes: FIND A GRAVE Obituary "FOND DU LAC- Henry E. Gabert, 52, of the town of Friendship died Sunday, June 24, in St. Agnes Hospital, Fond du Lac. He was born Oct. 18, 1937, in Oshkosh, the son of Leonard and Bernice Zentner Gabert. He married Sandra A. Barry on June 20, 1964, in Appleton. Mr. Gabert was a member of the Episcopal Cathedral of St. Paul. A graduate of Oshkosh High School in 1955 and the University of Wisconsin-Madison in 1962, he was a sales engineer for Giddings & Lewis for the past 28 years. He was a member of the Society of Manufacturing Engineers and the North Fond du Lac Optimist Club. He was also a member of the board of directors of the G&L Credit Union. In addition to his wife, Sandra, he is survived by two daughters, Heather Gabert of Madison and Sabrina Gabert at home; one son, Chad, at home; his mother, Bernice Gabert, Oshkosh; two brothers, Richard (Sharon) Gabert, Oshkosh, and Thomas (Maribeth) Gabert, Oshkosh. He was preceded in death by his father. Funeral services will be conducted at 11 a.m. Wednesday, June 27, in the Cathedral of St. Paul with the Very Rev. Dorsey F. Henderson officiating. Cremation will follow with inurnment in the Cathedral Columbarium. Friends and relatives may call from 10 to 11 a.m. Wednesday at the Cathedral of St. Paul. Uecker-Witt Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements."
- 74. Leah Kay Barry #10167, b. 3-Aug-1939, d. 20-Jan-2021, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richard Co., Wisconsin. Notes: Richland Observer January 28, 2021 - Obituary "Leah Kay Hanson - Leah Kay Hanson, 81, of Weston died on Wednesday, January 20,2021. Leah was born in Richland Center on August 3, 1939, daughter of Kenneth and Lois (Chitwood) Barry. She graduated from Richland Center High School in 1957. While in school she loved playing the accordion and oboe in the school marching band. She also loved playing the piano for church services and weddings. On August 15, 1964, she was united in marriage to Wilbert V. Hanson at Five Points Lutheran Church. Leah was a wonderful mother and homemaker. She was considered the "mom on call" to many kids in the neighborhood where they resided. She was also known for her love of animals, especially her many dogs. Leah is survived by her daughter Karla (Scott) Petges of Juneau, Wis., and her son Christopher (Samantha) Hanson of Schofield, Wis., and grandchildren Abbey Petges, and Ethan and Aaron Hanson. Leah was preceded in death by her husband, parents and sister, Sandra Gabert. Memorial services were held on Saturday, January 23, at Pratt Memorial Chapel. Burial followed in the Richland Center Cemetery. Visitation was held on Saturday, January 23. A livestream of the funeral service can be watched at the Pratt Funeral and Cremation Service website. The Pratt Funeral and Cremation Service assisted the family with arrangements, prattfuneralservice.com". She married Wilbert V. "Will" Hanson #10240, 15-Aug-1964, b. 21-Mar-1934, d. 16-Jul-2012, buried 20-Jul-2012 in Richland Center Cemetery, Richard Co., Wisconsin.
- 75. **Vivian Pearl Barry** #10182, b. 27-Apr-1918 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 25-Nov-2001 in Portage, Columbia County, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richand Co., Wisconsin. Notes: Richland Observer November 29, 2001 Obituary "Vivian Barry Bonson Vivian Barry Bonson, 83, died Sunday, Nov. 25, 2001 at Divine Savior Healthcare in Portage following a long illness. Born April 27, 1918, she was the daughter of Glen and Pearl (McKinney) Barry. She was a department manager for J.C. Penney for many years. Vivian was active in the VFW Auxiliary, serving as secretary, as treasurer, and then as president in 1963, 1964, 1968, and 1969. Survivors include a son John Bonson of Portage; four grandchildren, Sean and Sarah Bonson of Madison and Benjamin Bonson and Jeremy Wilson of Richland Center and a brother Charles Barry of Richland Center. Vivian was preceded in death by her parents, and a son James Bonson. Funeral services will be field at Pratt Memorial Chapel in Richland Center on Thursday, Nov. 29, at 1 p.m. Pastor Tom Tarver will officiate, and burial will be in the Richland Center

Cemetery. Friends may call at Pratt Memorial Chapel on Wednesday from 6 to 8 p.m. and on Thursday from 8 a.m. until the time of the service." She married Edwin Charles Bonson #10183, 27-Apr-1942 in Richland County, Wisconsin, b. 22-Dec-1918 in Wisconsin, d. 10-Oct-1991 in Aurora, Kane County, Illinois, buried in Platteville, Grant County, Wisconsin. Edwin: Notes: Richland Observer May 7, 1992 - Obituary "Edwin C. Bonson - Edwin C. Bonson passed away Oct. 1, 1991, at the age of 72, after a long, brave fight with cancer. Survivors include his longtime companion, Lee Hatcher; two sons, John Bonson of Portage, James (Marilyn) Bonson of Richland Center; four grandchildren, Jeremy and Benjamin of Richland Center, and Sean and Sarah of Portage; a sister, Marie McGinley of Spring Green; a brother, Harold Bonson of Lancaster; several nieces and nephews; and many friends. He was preceded in death by his parents; two sisters, and an infant brother. A memorial service and burial of his ashes were held at Greenwood Cemetery, Platteville, on May 2, 1992. He was laid to rest by his parents, John Bonson and Jennie Horker Bonson."

.

Children:

- 95. i. John Glen "Sarge" Bonson #10184 b. 11-Jun-1950.
- 96. ii. James Edwin "Jim" Bonson #10185 b. 26-May-1956.

76. Charles McKinney Barry #10187, b. 28-May-1921 in Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 6-Jan-2011 in Richland Hospital, Richland Center, Wisconsin, buried in Five Points Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin. Notes: Richland Observer February 10, 2011 - Obituary "Charles McKinney Barry - Charles McKinney Barry, a lifelong resident of Richland Center, died at The Richland Hospital on Jan. 6, 2011. He was surrounded by his family. He was born on May 28, 1921, to Glen and Pearl McKinney Barry. He married Marie Olson on July 30, 1946. Charles was a graduate of Richland Center High School. He was a cryptographer in the U.S. Army Air Corps during World War II. After returning from military duty he was an "ice man" for the area, cutting ice from the Pine River and storing it and delivering it to most of the homes and businesses around Richland Center. For many years he delivered bread to local and area grocery stores and restaurants for the Gardner Baking Company. He was also a rural mail carrier. Most people will remember him for his frosted root beer mugs and friendly, outgoing personality at the A&W root beer stand, next to the ball diamonds at Krouskop Park. After leaving the A&W business he worked as a custodian for the Richland School District until an accident caused him to retire. He is survived by his wife Marie and four daughters, V and Dr. C.R. Wheeler of Valdese, N.C., Cyndie and Robert Brown, Susan Barry and Debbie Barry and Tim Troxel, all of Richland Center; six grandchildren, Brooke Rudersdorf, Barry and Michael Kay, Heather Kolman, Hannah Davenport, Taylor Davenport and Glen Brown; and eight greatgrandchildren. He was preceded in death by his parents, Glen and Pearl McKinney Barry; a sister, Vivian Bonson; and grandsons Jerad Kolman and Daniel Rudersdorf. There will be a graveside service at a later date. Burial will be in the Five Points Cemetery." He married Marie Artis Olson #10188, 30-Jul-1946 in Five Points Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin, b. 11-Feb-1928 in Blue River area, Grant County, Wisconsin, d. 20-Jun-2013 in Richland Hospital, Richland Center, Wisconsin, buried in Five Points Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin. Marie: Notes: Richland Observer July 4, 2013 - Obituary "Marie (Olson) Barry - Marie (Olson) Barry, 85, died on June 20, 2013, at The Richland Hospital and went to be with her husband Charles in eternal rest. Marie was born on a farm in Blue River in 1928. It was there that she developed the strong work ethic that everyone knew her for. She also learned to never let obstacles stop her from achieving what she set out to do. She attended Richland Center High School until life circumstances necessitated that she put her studies on hold. Although it was many years later, Marie was very proud to earn her G.E.D. In addition to the core curriculum, she completed certificate courses in chair caning and furniture upholstering. Marie was working at a restaurant in downtown Richland Center when she first met Charles. They were married shortly thereafter and raised four daughters together. Many in Richland Center knew Charles and Marie from the summers they ran the A&W rootbeer stand. Marie later went to work at Allen-Bradley until she retired in 1993. Anyone who had spoken to Marie in the last seven years undoubtedly heard about her beloved Boston terrier boy, who provided her much comfort and companionship throughout the difficult challenges of aging. After Charles' death, it was Marie's ability to return to her farm with her "boy" that allowed her to fully enjoy her remaining years. The family would like to thank all in the community who made that possible. Marie is survived by her children and their spouses:

V and Dr. Carroll Wheeler; Cyndie and Bob Brown; Susan Barry; and Debbie Barry and Tim Troxel. She is also survived by her grandchildren, Brooke Rudersdorf; Barry and Mike Kay; Heather Kolman; Glen and Mandy Brown; Hannah and Taylor Davenport; and Brittany Troxel; and greatgrandchildren, Beirgan Kay; Ciara, Chaelyn and Colton Kolman; Devan Workman; Delaney, Channing and Wesley Brown; and Elizabeth Troxel. Marie was preceded in death by her parents, Magnus and Nora Olson; her two brothers, Alvin and Melvin; her son-in-law Gene Dalberg; and grandsons Jerad Koiman, Dan Rudersdorf, and Chas Troxel. The family will have a graveside memorial at a later date."

Children:

- 97. i. V Andrea Barry #5779 b. 23-Jul-1947.
- 98. ii. Cyndie P. Barry #10189 b. 18-Jul-1948.
- 99. iii. Susan N. Barry #10190 b. 1-Jul-1952.
- 100. iv. Debbie A. Barry #10191 b. 1-Jan-1959.
- 77. **Donald Harroun Morris** #10235, b. 23-Apr-1920 in Madison, Dane County, Wisconsin, d. 1-Nov-1993 in Madison, Dane County, Wisconsin, buried in Forest Hill Cemetery, Dane Co., Madison, Wisconsin.
- 78. **Infant Son Barry** #10226, b. 14-May-1931, d. 14-May-1931, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin.
- 79. **Barbara Ann Barry** #10227, b. 18-Apr-1933 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 20-May-2012, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Notes: BARRY Barbara 2012-05-20 Church & Chapel Funeral Service Obit RICHAND CENTER CEMETERY "Barbara Ann Barry April 18, 1933 May 20, 2012

Resided in Milwaukee, WI - Barbara passed away Sunday, May 20, 2012, at her home at Silver Trail Apartments. Barbara spoke often about her family, and happily reminisced about the memories she had with her sister Clair, her mother Louise, her step-father Clarence Raschig and her half-brother Craig. Barbara attended Milwaukee Public Schooling and expressed that her life wish was to dance. She would often say fondly to her staff "I always wanted to kick up my heels and dance."

Barbara especially enjoyed watching world news, Lifetime, The Cooking Network, American Idol and, her favorite, Law and Order. Barbara enjoyed continuing to learn new things everyday of her life and attended Alexian Adult Day Center. She was a dear friend to many members there and spoke often of how much she enjoyed it.

She drew comfort from knowing that she was a child of God and would often talk to her Dungarvin Staff about His goodness and her upbringing in the Lutheran Church with her family. She also very much enjoyed the cards and visits from her friends, Don and Doris, and was very thankful for all the love and care she received from her staff at her Silver Trail Home. She is undoubtedly in a better place, but will be dearly missed by all who knew her. Visitation will be held on Wednesday, May 30, 2012, from 11:00 AM until the time of services at 12 Noon at CHURCH AND CHAPEL FUNERAL HOME 1875 N. Calhoun Road, Brookfield. Burial will take place at 1:00 PM Thursday at Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Center, WI."

80. Claire L. Barry #10258, b. 21-Oct-1942, d. 29-Apr-1997, buried in Milwaukee, Milwaukee County, Wisconsin. She married Mr Tubeszewski #10259.

81. **Shirley L. Wheaton** #5434, b. 20-Oct-1946. She married Clarence R. "Bud" Peterson #9196, b. 9-Aug-1929 in Altoona, Blair County, Pennsylvania, d. 22-Mar-2003 in Wellington, Carbon County, Utah, buried in Wellington, Carbon County, Utah.

82. William "Bill" Wheaton #5433, b. 28-Dec-1947 in Illinois, d. 30-Jun-2012 in Richland Hospital, Richland Center, Wisconsin, buried in Soules Creek Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin. Notes: Richland Observer July 5, 2012 Obituary "William "Bill" Wheaton, 64, of Sextonville, died Saturday, June

30, 2012, at the Richland Hospital in Richland Center. Bill was born Dec. 28, 1947, in Illinois the son of Harry and Luella (Judds) Wheaton. He married Jennifer Kay Williams on Dec. 17, 1982, in Richland Center. Bill worked at Cardinal Glass for over 10 years. He enjoyed bowling and fishing and spending time with his children and grandchildren. Bill enjoyed visiting Utah, exploring the desert. Survivors include his wife, Jennifer Wheaton of Sextonville; three children, Billie Jo Wheaton of Marshfield, Travis Wheaton of Sextonville, Terry (Monica) Wheaton of Sextonville; four grandchildren Tanner Bellamy, Brie Dierks, Calix Wheaton and Channing Wheaton; a sister, Shirley Peterson of Utah; a mother-in-law, Eleanor Wilmot of Richland Center; seven brothers-in-law and sisters-in-law, Donald "Red" Williams of Sextonville, Eileen (Mike) Molzof of Kansas, Gary (Janelle) Williams of Arena, Dean (Kathy) Williams of Richland Center, Beth Owen of Camp Douglas, Ginny (Mike) Dietzman of Stoughton, Lisa (Doug) Hofacker of Ohio; many nieces, nephews, other relatives and friends. Bill was preceded in death by his parents and a brother-in-law, Eddie Wilmot. A Memorial Service will be held on Friday, July 6, 2012, at 4 p.m. at the Clary Memorial Funeral Home in Richland Center. Burial will be held at a later date in the Soules Creek Cemetery. Visitation will be held on Friday from 3 p.m. until the time of services. Online condolences can be made clarymemorialfuneralhome. com." He married Jennifer Kay Williams #7130, 17-Dec-1982 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, b. 30-Jan-1951.

Generation Seven

- 83. **Barry J. Beaty** #6668, b. 9-May-1944. He married Caryl Kay Wanless #6662, 17-Dec-1966, b. 16-Jan-1945 (daughter of Vernon "Mills" Wanless #6653 and Veletta Mae Statzer #6658). *Children:*
 - 101. i. Meaghan Beaty #6853.
 - 102. ii. Lyric Beaty #6854.
- 84. **Leo J. Peterson** #6852. He married Marcella Kay "Marcie" Breininger #9942, 28-Sep-1977, b. 24-Aug-1953 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 1-Dec-2022 in Richland Township, Richland County, Wisconsin, buried 8-Dec-2022 in Saint Mary's Cemetery, Richland Center, Wisconsin. Marcella: Notes: PRATTs Obituary "BREININGER Marcella 2022-12-01 PRATT's St.Mary's RCtr Cemetery

Marcella Kay Breininger AUGUST 24, 1953 - DECEMBER 1, 2022 Marcella Kay Breininger died Thursday, December 1, 2022, at the Pine Valley Community Village after a long struggle with multiple sclerosis. She was born on August 24, 1953, in Richland Center, Wisconsin, the daughter of Gerald and Marion (Hughes) Breininger. Marcie was preceded in death by her parents. Marcie is survived by her husband Leo Peterson and eight brothers and sisters; Maureen Hlavacek of North Carolina, Daniel Breininger (Karen) of Tomah, Paul Breininger (Chris) of Richland Center, Mike Breininger (Christy) of Richland Center, Lynn Johnson of North Carolina, Laurie Breininger (Raymond) of South Carolina, Beth Garcia (Ricardo) of South Carolina and Brian Breininger of Richland Center. Graduating from Richland Center High School in 1972, Marcie left an impact. She was out front, when very few were, championing equality for girls in all things. Marcie's career was varied and interesting like her. From Pro Shop Manager at the Country Club to several factory positions to farmer for over a decade. No matter where she was employed, Marcie was an advocate for the workers and fierce in their defense. In many ways Marcie's name says a lot about her. Her formal name, Marcella, came from her paternal grandmother. Marcie is the sixth generation to carry the name and will be buried next to her grandmother in Richland Center. Grandmother Breininger was a smart, successful woman ahead of her time, much like Marcie. Marcie's middle name, Kay, came from her Mother Marion. Like her mother and maternal grandmother, Marcie had an open heart to everyone. At a young age she began volunteer work with those ridiculed by society. Marcie had a soft and gentle spirit and made everyone feel special and loved. Like her mother and grandmother, she was gifted with many creative and artistic talents. Marcie shared many happy hours creating family scrapbooks that were a blend of history, visual beauty and family stories made original and engaging by her. Marcie married

Leo Peterson on September 28, 1977. Marcie and Leo, always in love, traveled the ups and downs of life together. After almost 46 years of marriage, Leo was still holding her hand on her last day of life. Funeral services will be held at 1:00 PM Thursday, December 8, 2022, at the Pratt Memorial Chapel. Visitation will be held at the Pratt Memorial Chapel on Thursday, December 8, 2022, from 11:00 AM until the service time at 1:00 PM with burial to follow at the St. Mary's Cemetery. The Pratt Funeral and Cremation Service is assisting the family with their arrangements. Prattfuneralservice.com".

- 85. **Judith Rae "Judy" Ambrose** #6846, b. 4-Nov-1951.
- 86. **Janis Louise Ambrose** #6847, b. 30-Oct-1953. She married Larry D. Marshall #10162, b. 4-Aug-1952.
- 87. **Jeffrey Earl "Jeff" Ambrose** #6848, b. 3-Nov-1959. He married Jaleen Lanell Schwichtenberg #10163, 21-Apr-1990 in Richland County, Wisconsin.
- 88. **Jack A. Ambrose** #6849, b. 31-Jan-1961.
- 89. Thomas Eugene "Tom" Barry #1769, b. 24-Feb-1945 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 6-Nov-1971 in Madison, Dane County, Wisconsin, buried 10-Nov-1971 in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland County, WI. Notes: The Richland Observer - November 11, 1971 - Obituaries "Tom E. Barry, 26, died Saturday, Nov. 6, in the Veterans' Hospital in Madison after a long illness. He was the son of Mr. and Mrs. William Barry, Richland Center, and had served with the Army in Germany and Korea. In Madison he had been employed at the Oscar Mayer plant. Surviving are his wife, the former Jennie Cottrill; his children, Kathy and Alan, Madison; his parents, two brothers, Fred and Don Barry; and his grandparents, Mr. and Mrs. Earl Barry, all of Richland Center. Funeral services were held at 1 p.m. Wednesday at the Pratt Chapel with the Rev. G.H. Kintz officiating. Burial was in the Richland Center cemetery with military rites by the American Legion and the Veterans of Foreign Wars." He married Jennie L. Cottrell #1770, 18-Mar-1967 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, b. 5-Jan-1948 in Richland Center, Richland County, WI, d. 7 Mar 2014 in Beloit, Rock County, Wisconsin. Jennie: Notes: BELOIT DAILY NEWS March 10, 2014 - Jennie L. Barry, 66, of Beloit, WI died Friday, March 7, 2014 in Beloit Memorial Hospital. She was born on January 5, 1948 in Richland Center, WI the daughter of Charles and Helen Cottrill. Jennie liked to shop, dance, and enjoyed meeting her friends for lunch. She was a devout Christian. Survivors include her children, Kathy Gatrel and Alan Barry; four grandchildren, Casandra, Samantha, Miranda, and Josh; five great grandchildren, Bradyn, Izabella, Orville, Maxym, and Armani; two brothers, Don (Alicia) Cottrill and Royce (Judy) Cottrill. She was predeceased by four brothers, Ron, Bob, Dick, and Tom, and one sister, Diane. Funeral services will be 3:30 p.m. Wednesday, March 12, 2014 in the Daley Murphy Wisch & Associates Funeral Home and Crematorium, 2355 Cranston Rd. Beloit, WI with Reverend Dr. David Metzger officiating. Online condolences may be sent to the family at www.daleymurphywisch.com.

- i. Kathy Lynn Barry #1771 b. 14-Sep-1967.
- 104. ii. Alan D. Barry #4451 b. 16 Apr 1970.
- 90. Fredrick William "Fred" Barry #1772, b. 19-Jan-1947 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 8-May-2013 in Agrace Hospice, Fitchburg, Wisconsin, buried 11-May-2013 in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Center, WI. Notes: Pratt Funeral and Cremation Service Obituary "Fred W. Barry, 66, of Richland Center, died Wednesday, May 8, 2013 at Agrace Hospice in Fitchburg. He was born January 19, 1947 in Richland Center the son of Bill and Helen (Kraska) Barry. Fred worked construction most of his life. He enjoyed watching the Packers, Brewers, and the Nebraska Cornhuskers. Fred loved watching westerns especially Bonanza and Gunsmoke. Fred is survived by two children, Sheri (Ron White) Sheperd of Boscobel, Kevin Barry of Baraboo, brother, Don (Sharon) Barry of Richland Center, 6 grandchildren, nieces, nephews, other relatives, and friends. Fred was preceded in death by his parents Bill and Helen Barry and brother Tom. Graveside services will be held on Saturday, May 11, 2013 at 11:00 AM at the Richland

Center Cemetery. The Pratt Funeral and Cremation Service of Richland Center is assisting the family with their arrangements. Online condolences can be made at prattfuneralservice.com. ". He married Donna Klock #1773, 5-Aug-1972 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, b. 29-Aug-1946 (daughter of Bruce S. Klock #5423 and Phyllis Iva Buroker #5424). Donna: Notes: Was married to ______ Sneath.

Children:

- 105. i. Sherry A. Barry #1774 b. 1-Feb-1973.
- 106. ii. Kevin S. Barry #1775 b. 22-May-1975.
- 91. **Donald E. Barry** #1776, b. 15-Apr-1948 in Richland Center, Richland County, WI. He married Sharon A. Bee #1777, 24-Jun-1967 in Richland Center, Richland County, WI, b. 7-Feb-1949 in Richland Center, Richland County, WI.

Children:

- 107. i. LeAnn Barry #1778 b. 15-Dec-1967.
- 108. ii. Rick Barry #1779 b. 18-Dec-1970.
- 92. William Richard "Bill" Briggs #762, b. 13-Feb-1947 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 28-Jan-2024 in Dane County, Wisconsin. Notes: William R. Briggs February 13, 1947 -January 28, 2024 MIDDLETON William R. "Bill" Briggs, age 76, of Middleton, passed away suddenly on Sunday, Jan. 28, 2024, at St. Mary's Hospital from a massive stroke. He was born on Feb. 13, 1947, in Richland Center, Wis., the son of Richard Briggs and Lois Barry. Bill graduated from Stoughton High School in 1965. He married Janet Wachendorf in 1971 in Madison. He worked as a Licensed Plumber for Briggs Plumbing and other companies until retiring. Bill was a member of Wisconsin Plumbers Local No. 75. He enjoyed deer, pheasant and duck hunting. Bill was an avid Packers and Brewers fan. He loved doing crossword and sudoku puzzles, gardening and yard work. Bill is survived by his wife, Janet, of 53 years; daughter, Denise (Tom Rabbach) Briggs; two brothers, Robert "Reb" Briggs and Doug (Lana) Briggs; niece, Ashley Briggs; and other family and friends. He was preceded in death by his parents; and son, Darin Briggs. No services are planned at this time. Memorials may be made to the charity of donor's choice. Online condolences may be made at www.gundersonfh.com. Gunderson West Funeral & Cremation Care, 7435 University Ave. (608) 831-6761". He married Janet L. Wachendorf #763, 1971, b. 30-Nov-1944.

- 109. i. Denise Ellen Briggs #764 b. 1-Oct-1972.
- 110. ii. Darin Richard Briggs #765 b. 21-Aug-1974.
- 93. **Douglas James "Doug" Briggs** #760, b. 28-Dec-1951 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin. He married Lonna R. "Lona" Berg #10164, b. 28-Mar-1961. Lonna: Notes: Mother appears to be Estella Maxine BERG 1921-2009.
- 94. **Robert Earl "Reb" Briggs** #761, b. 26-Apr-1960. He married Nancy Jean Pernot #2584, b. 9-Oct-1961.
- 95. **John Glen "Sarge" Bonson** #10184, b. 11-Jun-1950, d. 18-Sep-2009, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richard County, WI.
- 96. James Edwin "Jim" Bonson #10185, b. 26-May-1956, d. 21-Dec-1996, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richand County, WI. Notes: Richland Observer December 26, 1996 Obituary "James E. Bonson James "Jim" Edwin Bonson, 40, Richland Center, died on Saturday, December 21, 1996, at his home. He was born on May 26, 1956, in Richland Center, the son of Edwin Charles and Vivian Pearl (Barry) Bonson. He was married September 17, 1979, in Richland Center to Marilyn Wilson. Jim was employed by Kaul Tronics. He was a member of the Horabres Motorcycle Club and he loved to play pool and to ride his Goldwing. Survivors include his wife, Marilyn Bonson, Richland Center; two sons, Jeremy and Benjamin Bonson, Richland Center; mother, Vivian Bonson, Portage; brother, John Bonson, Portage; niece, Sarah Bonson, Portage; nephew, Sean Bonson, Madison; father and. mother-in-law, Richard and Mary Wilson, Richland Center; several brothers- and sisters-in-law and nieces and nephews. He was preceded in death by

his father. Funeral services were held on Tuesday, December 24, at Pratt Memorial Chapel in Richland Center. Rev. Jay Miller officiated with burial at the Richland Cenier cemetery."

. He married Marilyn Dawn Wilson #10186, 17-Sep-1979.

97. V Andrea Barry #5779, b. 23-Jul-1947 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 5-Jun-2016 in Morganton, Burke County, North Carolina, buried in Basswood Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin. Notes: Later married Caroll R. Wheeler. She married (1) Francis Eugene "Gene" Dalberg #5778, 30-Apr-1969 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, b. 8-Jun-1947 in Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 24-Aug-1979 in Yuma, Arizona, buried in Basswood Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin. Francis: Notes: Richland Observer August 30, 1979 Obituary "F. Eugene Dalberg, Former Resident, Dies in Helicopter Crash - F. Eugene Dalberg, 32, a former Richland County resident and a veteran of the Viet Nam war, died in a helicopter crash while working as chief pilot for Ag-Spray in Yuma, Ariz. Friday (Aug. 24, 1979.) Mr. Dalberg was born June 8, 1947, in Richland County. He was the son of Francis and Vera Dalberg. Mr. Dalberg graduated from Richland Center High School in 1965 and attended the UW-Platteville for a semester before enlisting in the U.S. Army, serving as a helicopter pilot in Viet Nam. In civilian life he had F. Eugene Dalberg worked as a pilot in Hawaii, Washington and Arizona. Mr. Dalberg married the former V Barry in 1969 and she survives him. Mr. Dalberg is also survived by two daughters, Brooke Marie and Barry Gene; his parents, Mr. and Mrs. Francis Dalberg; three sisters, Judy, Mrs. Ron (Sharon) Anderson and Mrs. Richard (Shirley) Holt; and a brother, Vern. He was preceded in death by an infant son. Memorial services were held Monday at the Fox Hollow Bible Church." She married (2) Carroll Ray Wheeler #8291, 23-Jul-1994 in Pasco, Florida, b. 21-Sep-1948.

Children by Francis Eugene "Gene" Dalberg:

- 111. i. Brooke Marie Dalberg #592 b. 1-Nov-1969.
- 98. **Cyndie P. Barry** #10189, b. 18-Jul-1948. She married (1) Jerald Ray "Jerry" Kolman #10262, b. 11-Dec-1947. She married (2) Robert James Brown #10266, b. 22-Sep-1954. *Children by Jerald Ray "Jerry" Kolman:*
 - i. Heather M. Kolman #10263 b. 19-Mar-1971.
 - 113. ii. Jerid James Kolman #10264 b. 22-Jan-1968.
- 99. **Susan N. Barry** #10190, b. 1-Jul-1952, d. 2-Mar-2020, buried in UNKNOWN2. Notes: CLARY's Obituary "Susan N. Barry, age 67, of Richland Center, died Monday, March 2, 2020, at home in Richland Center. She was born on July 1, 1952 the daughter of Charles and Marie (Olson) Barry. Upon Susan's request no formal funeral services will be held." Body Donated.
- 100. **Debbie A. Barry** #10191, b. 1-Jan-1959. She married (1) Dale Davenport #2351 (son of Gordon Davenport #2350 and Janice Marie Ewing #2345). She married (2) Timothy E. "Tim" Troxel #2356, b. 19-Jul-1960.

Generation Eight

- 101. **Meaghan Beaty** #6853.
- 102. **Lyric Beaty** #6854.
- 103. **Kathy Lynn Barry** #1771, b. 14-Sep-1967 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconson. Notes: Three marriages one daughter each.

Has daughters: Casandra, Samantha, Miranda. She married Arnold Lee Gatrel #7948, 14-May-1985 in Rock County, Wisconsin, b. 11-Aug-1965.

104. **Alan D. Barry** #4451, b. 16 Apr 1970. Notes: Has a son Josh Barry.

- 105. Sherry A. Barry #1774, b. 1-Feb-1973 in Richland Center, Richland County, WI.
- 106. **Kevin S. Barry** #1775, b. 22-May-1975 in Richland Center, Richland County, WI.
- 107. **LeAnn Barry** #1778, b. 15-Dec-1967 in Richland Center, Richland County, WI.
- 108. Rick Barry #1779, b. 18-Dec-1970 in Richland Center, Richland County, WI.
- 109. Denise Ellen Briggs #764, b. 1-Oct-1972. She married Thomas "Tom" Rabbach #10156.
- 110. **Darin Richard Briggs** #765, b. 21-Aug-1974 in Madison, Dane County, WI, d. 27-Oct-2002 in Blue Mounds, WI. Notes: Wisconsin State Journal Obituaries October 31, 2002 MADISON/BLUE MOUNDS Darin Richard Briggs, age 28, passed away on Sunday, October 27, 2002. He was born on August 21, 1974, in Madison, the son of William R. and Janet (Wachendorf) Briggs. Darin was a 1992 graduate of Middleton High School and was employed by H & H Industries as a sheet metal worker. He enjoyed playing golf and softball, but his true passion was gardening and tinkering with motors. In addition to his parents, Bill and Janet Briggs, of Middleton, Darin is survived by a sister, Denise Briggs of Verona; aunts, uncles, cousins and many special friends. Memorial services will be held at GUNDERSON WEST FUNERAL HOME, 7435 University Avenue (near Parmenter Street) Middleton at 2 p.m. on Saturday, November 2, 2002, with the Rev. Ted Kalkwarf officiating. Gunderson West Funeral Home 7435 University Avenue Middleton, 608-831-6761
- 111. Brooke Marie Dalberg #592, b. 1-Nov-1969. She married Daniel Joseph Rudersdorf #586, 16-May-1992 in Spring Green, Sauk County, Wisconsin, b. 14-May-1968 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin (son of Douglas John Rudersdorf #582 and Marilyn Joan Turner #561), d. 1-Mar-2007 in LaCrosse, LaCrosse, County, Wisconsin, buried in St. Marys Cemetery, Richland Center, Wisconsin. Daniel: Notes: Pratt Funeral Service Obituary - Daniel (Dan) Rudersdorf, 38, of LaCrosse died unexpectedly Thursday, March 1, 2007. He was born May 14, 1968 in Richland Center the son of Douglas and Marilyn (Turner) Rudersdorf. Dan played football like his father while attending Richland Center High School. He also participated in basketball and baseball. During the summers he worked with the Park and Recreation Program where he served as a lifeguard and managed the pool one summer. Dan graduated from RCHS in 1986 and enrolled in UW-LaCrosse where he graduated in 1991 with a degree in Business Marketing. On May 16, 1992 Dan married his high school sweetheart Brooke Dalberg in Spring Green. They moved to Florida where they both worked in the mental health field. In 2005 Dan and Brooke returned to Wisconsin. Dan enjoyed fishing, deer hunting, and was an avid Badger Hockey and Packer fan. He also enjoyed spending time with his mini bull terriers Springfield and Karma. Dan is survived by his wife Brooke of LaCrosse, Mother Marilyn Rudersdorf of Richland Center, Three brothers, John (Sherri) Rudersdorf of Gillingham, Kevin (Jude) Rudersdorf of Richland Center, David Rudersdorf of LaCrosse, Mother-in-law, V Dalberg of Morganton, NC, Sister-in-law Berry Dalberg of Richland Center, nieces and nephews, Nathan, Nicole, Joel, Kyle Rudersdorf, and Berigan Kay, aunts, uncles, others relatives, and friends. Dan was preceded in death by his father Douglas and his grandparents. Funeral services will be held on Friday, March 9, 2007 at 1:00 PM at the Pratt Memorial Chapel with Pastor Janet Strandjord officiating with burial to follow in the St. Mary's Cemetery. Friends may call at the Pratt Memorial Chapel on Thursday, March 8, 2007 from 4:00 PM until 8:00 PM, and again on Friday from 12:00 PM until the time of service at 1:00 PM. The Pratt Funeral Service is assisting the family with their arrangements.
- 112. **Heather M. Kolman** #10263, b. 19-Mar-1971.
- 113. **Jerid James Kolman** #10264, b. 22-Jan-1968 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 17-Nov-2000 in Richland Hospital, Richland Center, Wisconsin, buried in Five Points Cemetery, Richland

County, Wisconsin. Notes: Richland Observer November 23, 2000 - Obituary "Jerad J. Kolman - Jerad James Kolman, 32, of Richland Center died suddenly Friday, Nov. 17, 2000 at The Richland Hospital. Born Jan. 22, 1968 in Richland Center, he was the son of Jerry and Cyndie (Barry) Kolman. Jerad married Lisa Chamberlain on June 27, 1992 at the Free Methodist Church in Richland Center. He enjoyed special times with his children and to be outdoors walleye fishing and hunting. He was an employee of the Richland Center Foundry for the last 10 years. Survivors include his wife Lisa Kolman of Richland Center; children Ciara. Colton and Chaelyn Kolman, all at home; his parents, Robert and Cyndie (Barry) Brown of Richland Center and Jerry and Mareeta Kolman of Muscoda; maternal grandparents, Charles and Marie Barry of Richland Center; paternal grandparents', Ray and Deatrice Kolman of Muscoda and Betty and Pete Rasmussen of Muscoda; sister Heather Kolman (fiance Artie Workman) and son Devan of Richland Center; special aunt Lily (Susan Barry) along with many other aunts, uncles, cousins and other special family and friends. He is also survived by step-brother Glen Brown (fiancee Mandi Cannon) of Bear Valley; three half-sisters, Bethany, Danielle and Brianna Kolman of Muscoda; father- and mother-in-law, Keith and Linda Jerad Kolman

Chamberlain of Viola; step-grandmother Lorraine Brown of Waunakee; brother-in-law Travis Chamberlain (fiancee Billie Norman of Richland Center; and lifelong friend Tony Dobbs of Richland Center. Funeral services were held Tuesday. Nov. ,21, at Pratt Memorial Chapel in Richland Center. Rev. Craig Peach officiated with burial in the Five Points Cemetery. Memorials may be made to the family. Pratt Funeral Service assisted the family with the arrangements." He married Lisa Chamberlain #10265, 27-Jun-1992 in Richland Center, Richland County , Wisconsin.